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Andrew Teh

Andrew is a barrister-at-law from Gray's Inn, England and was admitted to the
Malaysian Bar in 1992. He is currently a partner and Head of Litigation at Wong Lu
Peen & Tunku Alina, a KL-based law firm. Andrew's principal practice area is in
civil litigation, with an emphasis in banking and insurance law. Andrew was Deputy
Chairman of the Court Liaison Sub-Committee of the Kuala Lumpur Bar
Committee from 2007-2008 and prior to that, had served in the sub-committee for
legal aid for several terms. He is a member of the Insolvency Practitioners
Association of Malaysia. Andrew was most recently reported in the Federal Court
decision in RHB Bank Bhd v Travelsight (M) Sdn Bhd [2016] 1 MLJ 175.

 

Andrew Sutedja

Andrew is a Managing Partner of Sutedja & Associates Law Firm. He specialises in
corporate and commercial, shipping and alternative dispute resolution (ADR). He
holds a Sarjana Hukum/Bachelor of Laws (S.H.), Universitas Pelita Harapan,
Karawaci - Tangerang, Master of Laws (LL.M in Commercial Law), the University
of Sheffield, the United Kingdom, A.CIArb (Associate of the Chartered Institute of
Arbitrators), London, the United Kingdom in 2012 and M.CIArb (Member of the
Chartered Institute of Arbitrators), London, the United Kingdom in 2015. Prior
joining the firm, Andrew has worked for the Embassy of the Republic of Indonesia
for the United Kingdom, Republic of Ireland and International Maritime
Organisation (IMO) in London. He served at four different sections at the Embassy
including: Political Affairs, Trade and Investment, Education and Socio-Culture
Departments. He was also personally and directly responsible in assisting the
Ambassador on various matters. In early 2011, Andrew joined the Indonesian
House of Representatives ("DPR-RI") as an expert staff to Member of Parliament of
the Republic of Indonesia Commission III: Legal Affairs and Laws, Human Rights
and Security. Andrew was named in the Asian Legal Business 40 under 40 of age in
2015 who are doing high-quality of work, for example appearing on important
deals, in key disputes and more, earning accolades from their colleagues, superiors
and clients in the process. He was also named as the Finalist of the 'Managing
Partner of the Year' in the Indonesian Law Awards organised by the Asian Legal
Business for 2 (two) consecutive years: 2015 and 2016; and he was nominated as
the Finalist of the 'Young Lawyer of the Year' in the Asian Legal Business
Indonesian Law Awards in 2016. Andrew is currently serving as the Chairman of
Young Professionals Group of the British Chamber of Commerce in Indonesia. He
is also one of the signatories of the establishment of the Indonesia Hong Kong
Business Association and currently serving as the Advisor within the Chamber.

 

Aruna D. De Silva

Aruna D. De Silva is a Senior Litigator at F.J. & G. De Saram, Sri Lanka's oldest
corporate law firm. As a member of the firm's dispute resolution practice, Aruna
advises on a broad range of commercial disputes and acts as counsel and junior
counsel before the entire spectrum of Sri Lankan courts and tribunals. He also
advises and acts in domestic and international arbitration proceedings conducted
under both institutional and ad-hoc rules. Previously, Aruna completed an internship
with Herbert Smith Freehills' Greater China arbitration team in Hong Kong where
he assisted with international commercial and investment arbitration matters. He
was also Legal Counsel at British American Tobacco's Sri Lankan subsidiary from
2012-2014. Aruna holds a Bachelor of Laws (LL.B.) degree from the University of
London, a Bachelor of Arts degree in Economics from the University of Colombo
and a Master of Laws (LL.M.) degree with Distinction from University College
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and a Master of Laws (LL.M.) degree with Distinction from University College
London and is an Attorney-at-law of the Supreme Court of Sri Lanka.

 

Bahari Yeow Tien Hong

Bahari graduated from the University of Nottingham, United Kingdom, in 1998.
After qualifying as an advocate and solicitor in 2000, he obtained a Master's degree
in Law at the University of Malaya. Bahari heads the Intellectual Property & TMT
Department of Lee Hishammuddin Allen & Gledhill. Bahari specialises in
intellectual property dispute resolution, including the enforcement and protection of
intellectual property rights. Bahari has been engaged in a variety of intellectual
property litigation cases. He also advises clients on the exploitation and protection
of products and services including copyright, trademarks and designs; and acts for
owners of well-known brands, characters and trademarks. Bahari is a Patent Agent,
Trade Mark Agent and Industrial Design Agent.

 

Christopher Tan

Christopher Tan is a Partner in the Litigation and Dispute Resolution Department.
He has more than 20 years' experience in a broad range of commercial and
corporate litigation (including banking litigation, shareholders' disputes and
employment disputes), as well as having acted in numerous substantial international
arbitrations with a particular emphasis on arbitrations involving business ventures in
China. Christopher is also an Associate Mediator on the panel of the Singapore
Mediation Centre, and a Fellow in the Singapore Institute of Arbitrators.

 

Doddy Wiraatmadja Kosasih

Doddy Wiraatmadja Kosasih is an advocate at H.K. Kosasih SH & Associates, a
law firm based in Surabaya, Indonesia. He practices commercial litigation,
corporate business and criminal law. He earned his LL.B. and LL.M. from Griffith
University, his Bachelor of Law (SH) from Narotama University, and his Magister
of Notary from University of Surabaya. He is a registered Intellectual Property
Consultant, a member of Indonesian Receiver and Administrator Association and
Peradi (Indonesian Bar Association).

 

Harprabdeep Singh

Harprabdeep Singh is at Alan Leong SC's Chambers in Hong Kong. Harprabdeep
has a predominantly commercial practice specializing in areas of company law,
private international law and international arbitration. Harprabdeep is a member of
the Hong Kong Bar Association's Arbitration Committee, Company Law and
Practice Development Committees, an Associate Chartered Arbitrator and assists
the US State Department in their Common Law Development Programme through
lecturing on commercial law in developing countries.

 

Joel Chng

Joel Chng is a Partner in the Banking & Financial Disputes Practice of
WongPartnership LLP. His main areas of practice are litigation and arbitration,
involving banking and commercial transactions, corporate and shareholder disputes,
restructuring and insolvency. Joel graduated from the National University of
Singapore on the overall Dean's List, and was awarded the Peter English Memorial
Prize for being the best student in Criminal Law, and the Law Society Book Prize.
He is a contributing author to the 2016 edition of Lexis Practical Guidance
Singapore - Dispute Resolution and the 2015 edition of the Singapore Precedents of
Pleadings. Joel was placed on the Supreme Court's Young Amicus Curiae 2013 list,
and was appointed amicus curiae in Kee Lek Choan v PP (MA No. 8 of 2014) and
Mohammed Ibrahim s/o Hamzah v PP ([2015] 1 SLR 1081) (where a three-Judge
coram of the High Court commended him for having provided "invaluable
assistance"). He is currently a tutor for the Insolvency and Negotiations modules
and an advocacy trainer in the preparatory course for the Singapore Bar
Examinations run by the Singapore Institute of Legal Education. He also volunteers
with the Criminal Legal Aid Scheme.

 

Lia Alizia

Lia Alizia heads the Corporate, Commercial and Litigation & Dispute Resolutions
departments of M&T. She has dealt with a wide variety of corporate, commercial
and litigation & dispute resolution matters. Her major areas of expertise include
anti-bribery, anti-corruption, property, Indonesian employment and IPR-related



anti-bribery, anti-corruption, property, Indonesian employment and IPR-related
issues. She has handled employment-related matters, mass terminations of
employment in various industries, resolving disputes and enforcing IPR. Lia has
authored a number of significant publications and often speaks at local and overseas
seminars and training programs on employment matters. Lia was a recommended
lawyer for Corporate and M&A, Dispute Resolution and Real Estate in Legal 500
Asia Pacific 2015 and Employment in Legal 500 Asia Pacific 2014 and 2015. She
was nominated for the Disputes Star of the Year in Indonesia for the 2016 Asialaw
Asia-Pacific Dispute Resolution Awards by Asialaw Profiles. She was awarded
2017 Woman Lawyer of the Year in the Asian Legal Business Indonesia Law
Awards. She is ranked in band 2 on employment by Chambers Asia-Pacific 2018.
She has also been identified as a Leading Lawyer in Intellectual Property and
Labour & Employment by Asia Law profile this year, 2018.

 

Peter Tritt

Peter Tritt graduated BA, LLB from the University of Auckland and was admitted
as a Barrister and Solicitor of the High Court of New Zealand in 1989. Peter has
been Director, Asia-Pacific of the College of Law since 2014, with responsibility
for developing legal education and training for legal professionals in the Asia-
Pacific region, with a particular focus on ASEAN. The College now offers four
jurisdictional steams in its Master of Laws (Applied Law) programme - ASEAN
cross-border, Australia, Malaysia and New Zealand - and will add Singapore later
this year. Peter has been with the College since 2005, when he became Chief
Executive Officer and Director of Programmes of The College of Law New
Zealand. From 2012 and 2014, he was the College's Director of Practitioner
Education, with responsibility for post-admission education and training for
Australian lawyers, including the LLM applied law programme. Before joining the
College, Peter worked in employment law, occupational health and safety law and
industrial relations for New Zealand's national employer organisation. His varied
career includes an in-house role, CEO roles with three national business
organisations representing New Zealand's civil engineering construction, grocery
manufacturing and magazine publishing sectors, and a complaints investigation and
resolution role with New Zealand's Office of the Ombudsman. He Peter has taught
law as a tutor with the Open Polytechnic of New Zealand and has been an instructor
in the College's New Zealand pre-admission practical legal training course. The
College of Law is the largest provider of postgraduate legal education and training
in both Australia and New Zealand and the College's LLM (Applied Law)
programme is Australia second largest LLM programme in terms of enrolments.

 

Peter G. Fanning

Mr. Fanning is an Australian barrister and solicitor (and former teacher), and is a
graduate of the University of Queensland (law) and the University of PNG (politics
and economics). He transferred from Australia's Clayton Utz to the Indonesian law
firm of Hutabarat Halim & Rekan in 1997. He practices in the commercial and
corporate areas, especially in matters involving foreign investment. He also advises
in such diverse areas as land and water resources, oil and gas, mining, construction,
insurance, air and sea transport (including port development and use), industrial
relations and dispute resolution. He is a member of Lawasia, the Australian Institute
of Arbitrators and Mediators, and the Australian Institute of Company Directors. As
a Board member of the Indonesia Australia Business Council (since 2000) and also
Chairman of the International Business Chamber (since 2002), he has been active in
assisting the Indonesian government (in conjunction with Kadin) in policy
formation and reform, especially in areas of investment and legal reform.

 

Warathorn Wongsawangsiri

Mr. Warathorn Wongsawangsiri is a partner in the litigation and arbitration practice
group. He has extensive experience representing clients in domestic and
international disputes in relation to administrative law, telecommunications, real
estate and construction, banking, corporate reorganization, energy concessions and
insurance. Warathorn was named in the Asian Legal Business top 40 Under 40 in
2017, and more recently as an Up and Coming Lawyer for Dispute Resolution
practice in Chambers and Partners in 2018. In addition, he is a recommended lawyer
for Dispute Resolution in the Legal 500 Asia Pacific for 2017 and 2018. He is a
guest lecturer at national law schools and the Thai Institute of Directors. He has
authored the Thailand chapters of "The International Arbitration Review", The Law
Reviews, for four consecutive years from 2015 to 2018 and the "Dispute Resolution
Law Guide", LexisNexis, in 2018. He obtained an LL.M. degree (Honors) from
Northwestern University, USA, and an LL.B. degree (1st Class Honors) from
Chulalongkorn University.

 

Moot Judges

Andre Maniam



Andre Maniam

Andre Maniam, SC is the Head of the Litigation & Dispute Resolution Group at
WongPartnership LLP. He is a Senior Counsel with over 25 years of experience in
dispute resolution (litigation, arbitration and mediation), and was a Justices' Law
Clerk in the Singapore Supreme Court before entering private practice. Mr
Maniam's practice covers a wide range of matters including commercial and
corporate disputes, cross-border trade, regulatory and white collar crime matters,
and construction. He is on the Panels of Arbitrators of the Singapore International
Arbitration Centre and the Asian International Arbitration Centre (AIAC), and the
Panel of International Arbitrators of the Russian Arbitration Centre. Mr Maniam's
practice involves a wide range of matters including commercial and corporate
disputes, cross-border trade, regulatory and white collar crime matters, and
construction. He has acted as counsel in arbitrations under the SIAC Rules, ICC
Rules, and UNCITRAL rules, as well as ad hoc arbitration. He has also been
appointed arbitrator under the SIAC Rules, AIAC Rules, and in ad hoc arbitration.
He is also a Member of the Singapore International Commercial Court's Rules Sub-
Committee. He is a Contributing Editor, Singapore "White Book" (Singapore Civil
Procedure), and reviewed articles on Singapore law for the launch of the official
Singapore Law website (www.singaporelaw.sg), including on arbitration. His
publications include the chapter on Interlocutory Applications in the book Civil
Litigation in Singapore, and the chapter on Discovery in the book Law and Practice
of Commercial Litigation in Singapore. He graduated from the National University
of Singapore as the top student in his year, also winning prizes representing the
University in mooting competitions in the USA (the Jessup Moots), Australia, and
Malaysia. He was a Justices' Law Clerk in the Singapore Supreme Court before
entering private practice.

 

Antje Kunst

In practice since 1998, Ms Antje Kunst is a legal counsel with a public international
law barristers' chambers, Bretton Woods Law, and a former senior legal adviser
with the United Nations in the Balkans and the Middle East. Ms Kunst is an
acknowledged expert in public international law, in particular international
administrative law and international human rights law representing individuals and
international organisations (IOs). She practices in a wide range of areas, including
advising on employment disputes between international civil servants and IOs. She
conducts litigation before the EU Court of Justice, UN Dispute/ Appeals Tribunals
and other International Administrative Tribunals, with a strong commitment to
improve the internal justice system of IOs and to ensure an effective remedy for
staff. A recent case involved an action on behalf of a staff member before the EU
General Court on complex jurisdiction issues. Furthermore Ms Kunst has a strong
background in international human rights law advising on various human rights
matters related to the European Convention of Human Rights (ECHR), ICCPR,
ICESCR (e.g. non-discrimination cases), the UNCRPD and the UNCRC. Recently
she worked on a strategic litigation case involving the right to inclusive education
and non-discrimination pursuant to the UNCRPD and the ECHR in relation to
children with special educational needs and disabilities. In her human rights work
Ms Kunst takes a strong interest in access to effective remedies for persons in
situations of vulnerability such as children and disabled persons including those
who are institutionalised. In 2017 she started to work with civil society actors on a
project related to the de-institutionalisation of children in Sri Lanka. Ms Kunst holds
an LLM from King's College London in international law. She is admitted as
European Registered Lawyer to the Bar of England and Wales and as
RechtsanwÃ¤ltin in Berlin. She lives with her husband and her daughter in Berlin.

 

Aswini Weereratne QC

Aswini is recognised as an expert in human rights, mental health and capacity law.
She focuses on the protection of vulnerable adults and young people in many
different spheres of life. She utilises her skills in a wide range of practice areas and
cases, concerning public and private law issues including actions against state
bodies, for example, assault and unlawful detention claims, historic child abuse
claims, inquests and inquiries, reporting restrictions and international law. This year
she has appeared in two interventions for NGOs before the UK Supreme Court, and
chaired a topic group for the Independent Review into the Mental Health Act. She
is acting in three investigations before the Independent Inquiry into Child Sexual
Abuse, having already completed one in 2017, on child migration schemes. She is a
judge of the First Tier Tribunal (Mental Health), chair of the investigative
committee of the General Pharmaceutical Council and a trained mediator.

 

Ashok Kumar Singh

Ashok Kumar Singh, Advocate in the Supreme Court of India was born in the Holy
city of Varanasi (India) on 4th July, 1961 in the family of an Army Officer. After



city of Varanasi (India) on 4th July, 1961 in the family of an Army Officer. After
Graduation in Commerce in the year 1982, obtained Degree in Law in the year 1987
and joined the legal profession to set up practice in the Supreme Court of India.
Thereafter, he passed the Advocate-on-Record Examination conducted by the
Supreme Court of India in the year 1993. This examination is important for two
reasons, firstly very few Advocates qualify it and secondly, only those Advocates
who qualify this examination alone, have the privilege of filing & arguing the cases
in the Supreme Court and all other Advocates (Senior/Junior) have to appear with
them. They are considered as link between the Supreme Court and the litigants.
Ashok have been filing and arguing all types Commercial, Civil, Constitutional,
Arbitration and Criminal cases in the Supreme Court of India and different High
Courts for private parties, State Governments, Financial Institutions/Banks since
1987. He has now been appointed as one of the Panel Advocates in Supreme Court
of India to represent Union of India. Ashok is also associated with the Chamber of
Mr. Ram Jethmalani, eminent Jurist and Senior Advocate in the Supreme Court of
India.

 

Ajith Rohana

Mr. Ajith Rohana is the Deputy Inspector General Traffic and Road Safety at Sri
Lanka Police service. Prior to his current assignment he served as DIG - Western
Province (North), DIG - Legal and Discipline & Conduct, Police Media Spokesman,
Director - Police Legal Division and Director - Sri Lanka Police Academy. He has
served as a Reform and Restructuring Officer in UN Mission in Sudan in 2005-2006
and Traffic Instructor in UN Mission in Haiti in 2010-2011. He serves as a Resource
Person to Sri Lanka Police Academy, SRI Lanka Law College and Sri Lanka HIV
AIDS Prevention Program. Also, he is the Chairman of Sri Lanka Police Volleyball,
a Member of the Committee of Eradication of Torture appointed by Hon Minister of
Law & Order and Southern Development and a Member of the Committee
appointed by the Minister of Justice to make recommendations to amend the
Criminal Law in Sri Lanka. Ajith Rohana graduated with Bachelor of Laws (LL. B)
from Open University of Sri Lanka and Master of Laws (LL.M) from University of
Colombo, Sri Lanka. He has presented research papers at couple of international
and local conferences and he also has published articles in local and foreign journals
and he is also an author of few books.

 

Baudouin GUEYFFIER

Mr. Gueyffier is a Senior Legal Advisor at HBS law, a Cambodian law firm based
in Phnom Penh, where he acts as head of the General Corporate and Investment
practice group. Mr. Gueyffier focuses his work on general corporate law, mergers &
acquisitions and various commercial matters. Mr. Gueyffier also advises on foreign
investments in Cambodia. Prior to joining HBS Law, Mr. Gueyffier practiced in
British and American law firms in Paris and has represented the interests of clients
(mainly French, German, American and British companies) in a large number of
M&A and Private Equity transactions. Mr. Gueyffier has also privately advised
several French individuals and businesses, including a French airline company on
commercial agreements. Mr. Gueyffier is a licensed French attorney and is fluent in
English and French.

 

Brendan Lacy

Brendan Lacy is from Sydney, Australia. He holds a Bachelor of Commerce
(Accounting, Finance and Systems) degree and a Bachelor of Laws degree, both
from the University of New South Wales. For nearly 30 years he practised corporate
law mainly in mining and manufacturing industries and specialising particularly in
mergers and acquisitions, project/business development, international law and
cross-border transactions. He held positions as senior in-house legal counsel/senior
executive for a few major Australia based international corporations including
Mitsubishi Australia Group, Pancontinental Mining, BHPBilliton and BlueScope
Steel. His experience included extensive International work and assignments mainly
in various parts of Asia but also including the United States, Canada and Europe. In
recent years he has pursued private interests including volunteer work but he
maintains a keen interest in international law and related matters and trade and other
issues within and between many of the Asia-Pacific countries.

 

Chisako Takaya

Chisako Takaya is a partner with Mori, Hamada & Matsumoto and practices in the
areas of mergers & acquisitions, labor and general corporate law. She has an LL.B
from the University of Tokyo and an LL.M from Cornell Law School and is
admitted in Japan and New York. Prior to joining Mori, Hamada & Matsumoto,
Chisako was with Arthur Loke Bernard Rada and Lee in Singapore (1999-2000)
and with Kochhar & Co. in New Delhi (2000).

 



 

Christopher Leong

Christopher graduated with a Bachelor of Arts, majoring in economics and
philosophy in 1984 from Monash University, Australia, and completed reading law
(LL.B) at the University of Nottingham in 1988. He was called to the Bar of
England and Wales in 1989 and was admitted as an advocate and solicitor of the
High Court of Malaya in 1990. Christopher has extensive experience in the fields of
corporate and commercial litigation, shareholders' disputes, banking litigation and
insolvency. He is well-versed with issues that customarily arise in litigation with
cross-border elements. Additionally, he practices in the area of constitutional and
administrative law, and public interest litigation. Christopher also acts as counsel in
domestic and international arbitrations, both in Malaysia and overseas. He is
empanelled as an arbitrator with the Asian International Arbitration Centre. In the
field of dispute resolution, Christopher has been named as a Leading
Individual/Lawyer in Malaysia by Asia Pacific Legal 500 since 2004, Chambers
Asia since 2009, The Asialaw Leading Lawyer since 2008, and is a Recommended
Individual in the 2015 and 2016 editions of Asialaw Profiles, and a Market-leading
Lawyer in its 2017 and 2018 editions. He is also named as a Dispute Resolution
Star in Benchmark Litigation Asia-Pacific 2018, as a Local Disputes Star in the
2014 edition of Benchmark Asia Pacific, and is listed as one of the World's Leading
Litigation and Product Liability Lawyers in the Expert Guides, 2012 edition.
Christopher is the 30th President of the Malaysian Bar (2013 - 2015) and was the
Chairman of the Bar Council of Malaysia (2013 - 2015), which is the governing
body of the Malaysian Bar. Christopher is currently the President of LAWASIA,
the Law Association for Asia and the Pacific. In the year 2013-2015, Christopher
was a member of the Legal Profession Qualifying Board under the Legal Profession
Act 1976, Deputy Chair of the National Legal Aid Foundation, Member of
Executive Council of the International Centre for Law and Legal Studies (I-
CeLLS), a law research and policy body initiated by the Attorney General's
Chambers of Malaysia. In the year 2013-2016, he was a Member of the Selection
Committee for the appointment of Suhakam Commissioners under the Human
Rights Commission of Malaysia Act 1999. Presently, Christopher is a member of
the Taylor's University Law School Legal Profession Advisory Panel, and a
member of the Board of Directors of the Institute for Democracy and Economic
Affairs (IDEAS), a non-profit cross-partisan think tank foundation in Malaysia.

 

Champaka Ladduwahetty

Champaka Ladduwahetty has been a practitioner in the Appellate Courts of Sri
Lanka for about 33 years. He is one of the co -patrons of the Sri Lanka Law College
Moot Society.

 

Changho Kim

Changho Kim is a lawyer admitted in Japan and New York, and serves as the
Deputy Secretary-General of Human Rights Now (HRN), a Tokyo-based
international human rights organization and Lawyers Association of Zainichi
Koreans. He is also a member of International Human Rights Committee of Japan
Federation of Bar Associations. He is in charge of HRN's business and human rights
projects, UN advocacy projects, and China Human Rights Projects. He is a third-
generation Korean living in Japan, and has been actively involved in human rights
issues in Japan with a special focus on the issues of ethnic and religious minorities
and business and human rights. He was a senior minorities fellow organized by the
Office of the United Nations High Commissioner for Human Rights in 2015, and is
a democracy and human rights fellow of the Taiwan Foundation for Democracy
since June 2018. He received BA in law from the University of Tokyo in 2007, and
J.D. from the University of Chicago law school in 2015.

 

Chief Justice Thomas Frederick Bathurst



Thomas Frederick Bathurst was appointed Chief Justice of New South Wales on 1
June 2011. Graduating with degrees in Arts and Law from the University of Sydney
in 1971, he went on to practise as a solicitor in 1972. He was admitted as a barrister
in 1977, specialising in corporate law and litigation and was appointed Queen's
Counsel in 1987. His considerable experience in corporate law saw his appointment
as a member of the Australian Government's Takeovers Panel (2006-2011). Prior to
his appointment to the bench, the Chief Justice served as President of both the
Australian Bar Association (2008-2010) and the New South Wales Bar Association
(2009-2011), the Executive Committee of which he was a member from 2002. The
Chief Justice was made a Companion of the Order of Australia in the Queen's
Birthday Honours List in 2014.

 

Chief Justice John Pascoe AC CVO

The Honourable John Pascoe AC CVO was appointed Chief Justice of the Family
Court of Australia on 13 October 2017. Prior to his appointment, he was the Chief
Judge of the Federal Circuit Court of Australia for 13 years. His Honour is the
Australian representative to the Hague Conference on Private International Law
Experts' Group on Parentage and Surrogacy and a member of the International
Social Service Expert Working Group which is developing principles to protect
children in International surrogacy matters. He is an Honorary advisor to the Duke
of Edinburgh's Award International Association (Asia Pacific) and is currently
serving as a Patron of the LAWASIA Family Law and Family Rights Section. He is
also a member of the Advisory Board for the Cambodian Children's Fund Australia.
His Honour was appointed a member in the General Division of the Order of
Australia in 1994, an Officer in the General Division of the Order of Australia in
2002 and was awarded a Centenary Medal in 2003. He was appointed a
Commander of the Royal Victorian Order in January 2010 and awarded The
Companion of the Order of Australia in 2016, in recognition of his eminent service
to the law and to the judiciary. Throughout his judicial career, Chief Justice Pascoe
has promoted the care and wellbeing of children, advocated on behalf of the Rights
of the Child and has lectured and written on the elimination of human trafficking in
all forms particularly the trafficking of newly born children.

 

Chiharu Takeuchi

Chiharu Takeuchi is a Japanese lawyer, and belongs to Nozomi Sogo Attorneys at
Law which is a dynamic Japanese law firm, providing many of Japan's leading
businesses with a range of legal services and public services. Her primary areas of
practice are contracts and business transactions, labor and employment law,
international family law, litigation, etc. She is also an officer/attorney of the office
of international affairs of Japan Federations of Bar Associations. She has
experiences of associate professor of language education at junior college,
marketing planner at an advertising agency, in house counselor at Bank of Japan,
etc. She received Master of Education from University of Georgia, JD from Omiya
Law school, and studied as a visiting scholar in University of Illinois.

 

Courtney J. Robertson

Courtney J. Robertson is a litigation lawyer at Gilbert + Tobin in Sydney, and a
registered migration agent. She holds a Master of Laws from Columbia University
in the City of New York. Courtney has a broad range of experience in all forms of
dispute resolution across a variety of practice areas including competition and
regulation, corporate and regulatory investigations, cyber security, data and privacy,
employment, energy and resources, government, and healthcare. Courtney is an
active member of the legal community, particularly with respect to gender equality.
She recently undertook a six month contract position as a consultant with UN
Women in New York and is a council member of Gilbert + Tobin's inaugural
Diversity Council. Courtney is the Secretary of the UNCITRAL Committee of
LAWASIA. Courtney has significant pro bono experience including with the
Refugee Advice & Casework Service, the Top End Women's Legal Service, and the
Aboriginal Legal Service of Western Australia.

 

Dato' Mah Weng Kwai

Dato' Mah Weng Kwai was called to the English Bar as a Barrister-at-Law in 1971
and to the Malaysian Bar as an Advocate & Solicitor of the High Court of Malaya in
July 1972. In 1973, Dato' Mah joined the Judicial and Legal Services of Malaysia
and held, among others, the posts of President of the Sessions Court, Deputy Public
Prosecutor and Senior Federal Counsel of the Civil Claims Division. He left service
in 1985 and commenced private practice as the principal of Messrs Mah Weng
Kwai & Associates. Dato' Mah is a past-President of the Malaysian Bar and past-
President of LAWASIA, the Law Association for Asia and the Pacific. He was also
a member of the Legal Profession Qualifying Board and the Advocates and
Solicitors Disciplinary Board, Malaysia. Dato' Mah was appointed a Judicial
Commissioner of the High Court of Malaya on 4/1/2010 and as a Judge of the High



Commissioner of the High Court of Malaya on 4/1/2010 and as a Judge of the High
Court of Malaya in Kuala Lumpur with effect from 10/8/11. Dato' Mah was elevated
to the Court of Appeal Malaysia on 21/9/12 and he retired from the Bench in
February 2015. He now acts as a Consultant to the Firm of Mah Weng Kwai &
Associates and sits as an Arbitrator in commercial and construction cases. On 1st
March 2016, Dato' Mah was appointed as a Commissioner of the newly formed
Malaysian Civil Aviation Commission. He was also appointed as a Commissioner
of Human Rights Commission of Malaysia ( SUHAKAM) in June 2016. Dato Mah
was appointed a member of the Institutional Reforms Committee (IRC) on 16/5/18
by the Council of Eminent Persons which was formed by the Prime Minister post
General Elections 14. The IRC was mandated to consider and make
recommendations for reforms of key institutions in the country to the government.
Dato Mah was appointed a Commissioner in the Judicial Appointments
Commission on 4/9/18.

 

Datuk Professor Sundra Rajoo

Datuk Professor Sundra Rajoo is the Director of the Asian International Arbitration
Centre (AIAC) [formerly known as KLRCA], Managing Partner of Sundra Rajoo
Arbitration Chambers (SRAC), President of the Chartered Institute of Arbitrators
(2016) and Chairman of the Asian Domain Name Dispute Resolution Centre
(ADNDRC). His roll of honour includes being Founding President of the Society of
Construction Law, Malaysia and the Malaysian Society of Adjudicators. He is also
the Past President of the Asia Pacific Regional Arbitration Grouping (APRAG),
which is a federation of nearly 40 arbitral institutions in the Asia Pacific region.
Datuk Professor Sundra Rajoo is a Chartered Arbitrator and an Advocate &
Solicitor of the High Court of Malaya (non-practising). He is a Professional
Architect, Registered Town Planner and a Fellow of the Royal Institution of
Chartered Surveyors. He has had numerous appointments as chairman, co-arbitrator
of three-man panels and sole arbitrator in international and domestic arbitrations.
He serves on the panel of numerous international arbitral institutions and
organisations. He is an Adjunct Professor at the Law Faculty of University of
Malaya, Visiting Professor at the Faculty of Built Environment, University of
Technology Malaysia and past Visiting Professor at the Law Faculty, National
University of Malaysia. He is a member in the Monetary Penalty Review
Committee set up under the Malaysian Financial Services Act 2013. In November
2017, Datuk Sundra was appointed Deputy Chairman of the Adjudicatory Chamber
of the Ethics Committee by the FIFA Council. Datuk Professor Sundra Rajoo has
authored, co-authored and edited several books on arbitration, contract and
construction law, including, A Practical Guide to Statutory Adjudication in
Malaysia, 2017; Law, Practice and Procedure of Arbitration, 2nd Edition, 2016,
Lexis Nexis; Arbitration in Malaysia: A Practical Guide, 2016, Sweet & Maxwell;
Construction Law in Malaysia, 2012, Sweet & Maxwell; The Malaysian Arbitration
Act 2005 (Amended 2011) - An Annotation, 2013, Lexis Nexis; The PAM 2006
Form, 2010, Lexis Nexis; The Arbitration Act 2005 - UNCITRAL Model Law as
Applied in Malaysia, 2007, Sweet & Maxwell; The Malaysian Standard Form of
Building Contract (The PAM 1998 Form), 1999, Malayan Law Journal. He also
wrote the chapter on Annulment of Investment Arbitration Awards, The Investment
Treaty Arbitration Review, 2016 edited by Barton Legum, Law Business Research.
In July 2015, Datuk Professor Sundra Rajoo was conferred an Honorary Doctorate
in Laws from the Leeds Beckett University in England.

 

Doug Humphreys

Doug Humphreys has more than 35-years' legal and managerial experience across a
diverse range of legal practice and policy areas. He has been a Councillor of the
Law Society since 2008 and participated in key policy committees including
Professional Conduct, Licencing, Disclosure, Ethics and Government Solicitors.
Doug began his career in private practice following his graduation with a combined
Commerce/Law degree at University of NSW in 1980. He went on to work for the
Criminal Law Division of the Legal Aid NSW from 1984 until 1993 when he took
up the role as the division's Director, a position he held until 2003. Doug was then
appointed Principal Registrar and Chief Executive Officer of the Commonwealth
Administrative Appeals Tribunal. During this time, he completed a Master of Laws
at Monash University majoring in tribunal procedures. He also served as Secretary
and then Executive Officer of the Council of Australasian Tribunals from 2003 to
2009. Doug has been a member of the Australian Army Reserve since 1976. He was
commissioned as an officer in the Royal Australian Infantry in 1979. He remains an
active member of the Reserve. He holds a Graduate Diploma of Military Law with
merit from Australian National University. Doug was Principal Member of the
Veterans' Review Board from 2010 until taking up the role of President of the Law
Society on January 1, 2018.

 

Dr. Arnold Gerscha

Dr. Arnold Gerscha, M.B.L.-HSG was born in Graz, Styria, Austria, and has picked
up a law degree from Karl-Franzens University in Graz and the master degree in



up a law degree from Karl-Franzens University in Graz and the master degree in
International and European Business Law from the University St. Gallen,
Switzerland. Furthermore he passed courses at the Academy of Administration in
Vienna, the Ã‰cole Nationale D'Administration in Paris and the Harvard Conflict
Management Group in Harvard. His professional journey took him from working as
a civil servant for the Republic of Austria (Supreme Administrative Court, Ministry
for Economic Affairs, Attorney General Chambers) to being a senior partner with
an international law firm. From 2002 to 2004 he was posted in Singapore as
managing partner of the Singapore Office. In 2004 he set up Gerscha
RechtsanwaltsGmbH in Vienna, in 2006 argelaw Pte. Ltd., a foreign law firm, in
Singapore. Dr. Gerscha is admitted to the Austrian Bar, within the European Union
and as a foreign lawyer in Singapore. Since 2015 member of the Pool of Regulated
Foreign Lawyers ("FLs") to serve on the IP and/or DT. Moreover he undertakes to
disseminate the knowledge and competence he has acquired by giving lectures at,
among others, the Academy of Administration in Vienna, also being a member of
the board of examiners at the Chancellor's Office, the University of Applied Arts in
Vienna and the Tongji University in Shanghai. Dr. Gerscha is author of many
commentaries and publications, dealing with EC Law, WTO Law, Trade Law,
M&A etc. The main areas of his practice are Competition Law, Business Law,
M&A, EC Law, WTO Law, Public Procurement, State Aid and Subsidies, Litigation
and Arbitration, Constitutional and Administrative Law and State Liability.

 

Dr Martin Abend

Dr Martin Abend, born in Heilbronn, studied law at the universities of Heidelberg,
Lausanne, Geneva and completed his studies at Cornell Law School, Ithaca, New
York, with a Master of Laws (LL.M.) degree in 1989. He obtained a Doctor of Law
degree from the University Heidelberg in 1994. His doctoral dissertation was on
international contract law. In 1993 he was admitted to the Saxony Bar. Since 1997
he works as self-employed lawyer in the law firm Abend & Hauso in Dresden in
particular in the fields of company law, commercial law, international contract law
as well as architectural and engineering contract law. In 1999 he became member of
the Board of the Saxony Bar and held the office of President of the Bar from 2007
to March 2015. Since 1996 Martin Abend is a member of the Committee of
European Affairs of the German Federal Bar. In 2011 he was elected Vice President
of the German Federal Bar.

 

Dushyanthi Adikary

Dushyanthi Adikary, Attorney-at-Law & Notary public passed out as an Attorney-
at-Law of the Supreme Court of Democratic Socialist Republic of Sri Lanka in
1993. After serving the apprenticeship period under late Mr. K Sivananatham,
Attorney-at-Law, Solicitor & Notary Public she continued to work as an Associate
of Sivanantham & Associates, Attorneys-at- Law, Solicitors & Notary public. She
Joined the Credit Supervision & Recoveries Department of Hatton National Bank
PLC in 1998. Currently she is attached to Legal Dept. of the Bank as Manager-
Legal. She holds a Masters of Law Degree in International Trade Law from
University of Wales. Her thesis was Demand Bank Guarantees: Fraud & Abusive
Demands: Re Thinking of the Principle of Autonomy. She has been awarded the
Advanced Certificate in Banking & Finance by Institute of Bankers, Sri Lanka &
Diploma in International Affairs by Bandaranaike Centre for International Studies,
Sri Lanka. She was awarded the K Sivagananathan Memorial Award for the thesis:
Debt Recovery Law & its Impact on the Banking Industry by the Association of
Professional Bankers Sri Lanka in 2003 in memory of late Mr. K Sivagananathan. A
Passionate Toastmaster who has travelled worldwide and has held several
Leadership positions in District 82 of Toastmasters International. She is the
immediate Past Administration Manager of District 82 of Toastmasters International
(2017/2018). She was nominated as the Outstanding Area Governor of Division J of
District 82 of Toastmasters International for the tenure 2014/2015 for her dedication
towards the movement. She loves travelling, networking, reading, learning
languages, dancing & music during her pastime.

 

Edgar E. Tarriela

He obtained both his Bachelor of Arts and Bachelor of Law Degrees from the
University of the Philippines, and his Master in Comparative Law Degree from
George Washington University in Washington D.C., U.S.A. Has been active in the
practice of Law in the Philippines for many years and is also licensed to practice in
New York. He was Dean of Graduate School of Law in a Manila University and a
Law Professor. He has been an active member of the Law Association of Lawyers in
Asia and the Pacific Region (Lawasia) since 1983 and currently serves as Alternate
Council Member and a former ExCom Member. He has been invited as speaker
before several International Forums in Lawasia including a paper on "Doing



before several International Forums in Lawasia including a paper on "Doing
business in the Philippines" delivered in Berlin Germany before the Federal Bar
Association last April 2016. He has written published articles in taxation,
environment and commercial law. He is the current Managing Partner of Tarriela
Tagao Ona a firm engaged in Commercial Law practice and Foreign Investments
with offices at the 8/F Strata 2000 Building, Ortigas Jr. Avenue, Ortigas Center,
Pasig City, Philippines. Edgar was also the elected as President of Lawasia Phils.
Inc.

 

Edelberto C. Bunquin

ATTY. EDELBERTO C. BUNQUIN, M.A., LL.M. is a University Professor and
immigration and litigation lawyer in the Republic of the Philippines. As a lawyer,
he is engaged in the practice of law, court trial and litigation, immigration, land
titling, taxation and criminal laws since 2005. He served as Legal Consultant in
different companies in Metro Manila, Philippines and the provinces. In the
University of Santo Tomas, he served as external legal consultant in the Center for
Cultural Conservation of Properties and Environment (CCCPET) (2006-2008) and
external counsel of the Ust Museum (2009 up to present). Atty. Bunquin is still in
the active Law Practice focusing in the Immigration and Deportation Proceedings of
aliens and some civil and criminal cases. He is continuously teaching in the
University of Santo Tomas, Espana Blvd., Manila, handling the subjects in Political
Law, Government and Constitution, Taxation and other History and Social Science
subjects. He is also, lecturing on the topic about criminal law, criminal procedures,
political law, bill of rights and other important legal issues in the constitution. Atty.
Bunquin is an active member of ICOM -UMAC and some other professional and
legal organizations like LAW ASIA and the like. This is the reason why Atty.
Bunquin have series of studies and travels abroad. United States, Canada,
Singapore, China, South Korea, Japan, Brazil and Amsterdam. Both for pleasures,
studies and scholarly activities. Last August 2013, he presented a paper in the
International Convention of Museums and Universities in Rio De Jeniero, Brazil.
"IVORY WORSHIP: Faith and Art, (UST Museum's response to "BLOOD
IVORY") by: Atty. Edelberto C. Bunquin : External Legal Consultant, UST
Museum. Last July 03 - 09, 2016, he presented another paper in the international
conventions of Museums in Milano, Italy on the paper entitled "ABOVE AND
BELOW: A CASE STUDY ON PROTECTING PUERTO GALERA'S
CULTURAL LANDSCAPE" .by: Atty. Edelberto C. Bunquin, Legal Consultant,
UST Museum.

 

Eric Yang

Mr Eric Yang is a partner in the corporate, mergers and acquisitions practice group
of leading Korean law firm Bae, Kim & Lee LLC and leads the firm's Southeast
Asia Practice. Mr Yang received his LL.B. degree from Korea University College
of Law in 1993 and his LL.M. degree from the University of California at Los
Angeles in 2004 and is a member of the Korean and Soul Bar Associations and the
New York Bar Association. Prior to joining Bae, Kim & Lee LLC in 2015, he
worked at Yulchon LLC for 15 years from 2000 and was seconded to Allen &
Overy's Hong Kong office. Mr Yang holds a number of professional appointments,
including the immediate past Vice President (International Affairs) of the Korean
Bar Association, Member of the Ministry of Justice Legal Advisory Group for
Overseas Expansion of Small and Medium Enterprises, and Member of the
Executive Committee of The Law Association for Asia and the Pacific (Law Asia).
Mr Yang is registered with the Korean Bar Association as a specialist in cross-
border transactions and overseas investment. As an attorney specialized in cross-
border transactions and overseas investment, Mr Yang's expertise extends to



border transactions and overseas investment, Mr Yang's expertise extends to
outbound mergers and acquisitions, construction, financial transactions, and dispute
resolution in the Southeast Asia region, as well as energy and infrastructure
projects. Mr. Yang frequently speaks at seminars and conferences on foreign
investment in Korea and Southeast Asia and has authored numerous books and
publications on this topic.

 

Erik Hygrell

Partner and attorney-at-law, Wistrand Law Firm, Stockholm, Sweden, member of
the Swedish Bar Association Educated in Sweden and Germany (LL.M. - Uppsala
University, Sweden, 1994, and LL.M. - Eberhard-Karls-University TÃ¼bingen,
Germany, 1996), additional studies in English law, University of Surrey, Guildford,
U.K. Joined Wistrand Law Firm in 2002 (partner since 2005) after previous work
with a District Court in the Stockholm area and as associate/senior associate with
another Swedish business law firm and the legal department of Ernst & Young in
Stockholm, including a one-year secondment with a business law firm in Stuttgart,
Germany. Erik Hygrell heads Wistrand's Company & Commercial team in
Stockholm and specialises in domestic and cross-border company law and M&A.
Generally advising domestic and international clients regarding corporate
restructurings and commercial contracts, and with a focus on various corporate
restructuring matters, Erik Hygrell is regularly assisting clients on both equity
investments on the Swedish market and solvent company winding-up
procedures/reorganisations.

 

Girish Kumar Mishra

Girish Kumar Mishra is a Lawyer extensively engaged in arbitration and litigation
law practice for last nearly two decades (19 years to be precise). His career started
with the general practice touching almost all the major areas of law and dispute
resolution. He, later, specialized in Arbitration practice including International
Arbitration. He has been handling high stake arbitration disputes before the Hon'ble
Arbitration Tribunals which include the retired Hon'ble Judges of Supreme Court of
India and retired Chief Justice/Judges of High Courts in India. His pursuit of
excelling in arbitration practice helped him qualifying and acquiring the
Membership of Chartered Institute of Arbitrators based at London, U.K. (MCIArb)
on the basis of qualifying examinations. With the status of MCIArb (UK) where he
has acquired the skills to act as an Arbitrator, he is qualified to act as an Arbitrator
in the International Arbitration disputes and also in the domestic Arbitration
disputes. In his litigation practice, Mr. Mishra has been representing his clients,
including corporate clients, before Supreme Court of India and various High Courts
in India including Delhi High Court, New Delhi. He has been representing his
clients before other Tribunals and Forums such as Debt Recovery Tribunal,
National Consumer Dispute Redressal Commission, India. His area of practice
includes advisory work and handing/representing the party concerned from start to
finish in the dispute resolution process. Mr. Mishra has in-depth experience of
handling trial and have good representing/arguing skill.

 

Go Uemura

Go Uemura is Partner at The Tokyo-Marunouchi Law Offices, Tokyo specializing
in general corporate, labor, entertainment, litigation and bankruptcy matters. He
obtained a Bachelor of laws in 1998 as well as Juris Doctor in 2007 both from The
University of Tokyo. Prior to joining The Tokyo-Marunouchi Law Offices, Go
Uemura was an associate with Nagashima, Ohno and Tsunematsu, Tokyo between
2008 and 2011. He was also a producer at Japan Broadcasting Corporation (NHK)
Tokyo, Osaka between 1998 and 2005.

 

Hanim Hamzah



Hanim Hamzah is the Regional Managing Partner of the ZICO Law network and
heads the Corporate M&A practice group at ZICO Law's Indonesia office,
Roosdiono & Partners. Her 22 years of regional practice experience includes being
resident in Malaysia, Japan, Indonesia and Singapore where she specialises in major
infrastructure project financing and M&A deals in aviation, banking, insurance,
mining, oil and gas, plantations, and property. Hanim is recognized as a "Leading
Lawyer" in multiple practice areas by IFLR1000 and Asialaw Profiles, as well as a
"Recommended Lawyer" in Corporate M&A by Legal 500. She is currently the
Secretary-Treasurer of the International Bar Association (IBA) Law Firm
Management Committee and Immediate Past-Vice President of the Malaysia
Chambers Jakarta. In 2018, Hanim has been recognized as one of Indonesia's Top
100 Lawyers by Asia Business Law Journal and named as External Counsel of the
Year by In-house Community Commended Counsel. Recently, she was appointed as
Senior Fellow of CIMB Asean Research Institute (CARI) and recognized as one of
Financial Times' ten pioneers of new legal thinking at the Asia-Pacific Innovative
Lawyers in 2018. She is also a marathoner and sings in a jazz quartet.

 

Hiro Tanaka

Hiro Tanaka is an associate at TMI Associates. He works for both public and
private Mergers and Acquisitions, including corporate reorganizations. In particular,
he often advises well-known Japanese corporates in relation to their cross-border
transactions and complex transactions, including their acquisitions, reorganizations,
joint ventures and alliances in countries outside of Japan. He also represents many
multinational and international clients in relation to their activities in Japan,
including acquisitions and joint ventures. Furthermore, he regularly provides advice
to both well-known Japanese corporates, and multinational and international clients
on various general corporate matters, including corporate governance and disclosure
related matters, corporate and commercial disputes, crisis management, complicated
commercial contracts, licensing matters and employment related matters. Hiro also
works in a law department of a global chemical firm as a loaned lawyer. He is
professionalized in the field of agriculture, and has extensive knowledge and
experience for transactions dealing with agricultural chemicals. He received
Bachelor of Commerce from Hitotsubashi University in 2005, and J.D. from
Hitotsubashi University School of Law in 2011.

 

Horacio Bernardes Neto



Horacio Bernardes Neto is the Vice-President of the International Bar Association
(IBA). His tenure is for the calendar years of 2017 and 2018. Mr Bernardes Neto
has been a member of the IBA since 1982. In addition to being a member of the
IBA Management Board, posts in the IBA held by Mr Bernardes Neto have
included: IBA Secretary-General for the years of 2015 and 2016; Chair of the IBA
BIC - Bar Issues Commission (2013-2014). Mr Bernardes Neto holds office in
many legal associations. He is currently a member of the International Relations
Commission of the Brazilian Bar Association Federal Council. He is a former
Council member of the Brazilian Bar Association, SÃ£o Paulo Chapter - OAB/SP
(2000-2015). He is the Former President (1994-1995) and is now the Honorary
President of AIJA - Association Internationale des Jeunes Avocats. Mr Bernardes
Neto was the Former President (2003- 2006) and is the Executive Officer of CESA
- Centre of Studies of the Brazilian Law Firms. He is a member of several other
organizations: CONJUR - FIESP - FederaÃ§Ã£o das IndÃºstrias de SÃ£o Paulo
(Legal Council member), ACSP - AssociaÃ§Ã£o Comercial do Estado de SÃ£o
Paulo (Council member), IASP - SÃ£o Paulo Lawyers Institute, AASP - SÃ£o
Paulo Lawyers Association, DBJV - Brazil-Germany Jurists Association, SEJUBRA
- Brazil-Germany Legal Studies Society. Mr Bernardes Neto is also a former
Council member of ESA - Escola Superior de Advocacia. He is a Council member
of the SÃ£o Paulo State PinacothÃ¨que. He is a senior partner of Motta Fernandes
Advogados (MFA), a top-tier Brazilian firm. MFA is continually acknowledged as
a leading law firm in Brazil by specialized vehicles. Before joining MFA, Mr
Bernardes Neto was a founding partner of Xavier, Bernardes, BraganÃ§a -
Sociedade de Advogados (1995-2011) and was a partner at Bomchil, Castro,
Goodrich, Claro, Arosemena and Associates, with Dr. Graf von der Goltz, Dr.
Wessing & Partners, in DÃ¼sseldorf, Germany (1980 - 1983) and London (1983).
He is also an enthusiast and has also taken leadership roles in global pro bono work.
He is a founding member of the Pro Bono Institute and was a member of the
Drafting Committee of the Pro Bono Declaration for the Americas facilitated by the
Cyrus R Vance Center for International Justice of the New York City Bar. Mr
Bernardes Neto graduated from University of SÃ£o Paulo Law School - USP
(Bachelor of Laws, 1977). He also holds a Post-Graduate degree from the Institute
of International Commercial Law, UniversitÃ¤t zu KÃ¶ln, Germany (1982). His
main areas of expertise are Mergers and Acquisitions, General Corporate Law,
Private Equity, Antitrust, Contracts and Arbitration. Mr Bernardes Neto also holds a
degree in Pedagogy from the Oswaldo Cruz University de SÃ£o Paulo (1977). Mr
Bernardes Neto is admitted in Brazil and is also a member of the DAV - German
Bar Association. Mr Bernardes Neto is fluent in Portuguese, English, German,
French, Spanish and Italian.

 

Jingbo(Jason) Lu

Jingbo(Jason) Lu, the founding partner and president of River Delta Law Firm, is a
renowned L&E law expert in China. He is also the Head of L&E Law Committee of
Shanghai Bar Association, Arbitrator in Shanghai Labor Dispute Arbitration
Committee, Guest Professor and M.A. Candidate Instructor of Shanghai University
of Finance and Economics, and Tutor of Master Degree Candidate in Law of
Shanghai International Studies University. In the practicing period of over 20 years,
he founded the first professional online labor law service platform, initiated the first
HR periodical HR Legal, and authored the first English book introducing the L&E
law in China. Highly recognized for his extensive experience in L&E law, human
resources management and company law etc., he has provided L&E law training for
thousands of enterprises, given lectures about L&E law business to many Bar
Associations and dealt with many influential cases. Due to his outstanding
performance, he is honored with Notable Practitioner ranked by Chambers, Leading
Individuals of Local Firms ranked by Legal 500, and Individual of the Year in
Labor and Employment shortlisted by China Law & Practice etc.

 

Justice Julie Ward

Justice Ward studied arts/law at the University of Sydney, graduating in law in
1982 with First Class Honours and the University Medal. Her Honour was admitted
as a solicitor of the Supreme Court in 1982. Following graduation, Justice Ward
worked for a year as the associate to Sir Nigel Bowen, the first Chief Justice of the
Federal Court. Justice Ward worked for Stephen Jaques Stone James (now King &
Wood Mallesons) for two years, then completed a BCL with first class honours at
Oxford University, having won a post-graduate scholarship from Sydney
University. Justice Ward was made a partner of Mallesons in 1988. At that time she
was the youngest female partner to be appointed at that firm. Her Honour was
appointed to the Supreme Court of New South Wales in September 2008. She was
the first female solicitor directly appointed to the Supreme Court bench. She sat in



the first female solicitor directly appointed to the Supreme Court bench. She sat in
the Equity Division of the Court, until her appointment to the Court of Appeal in
November 2012. She was appointed Chief Judge in Equity in March 2017.

 

Justice Robert McDougall

Justice Robert McDougall is a Judge of the Supreme Court of New South Wales.
He was appointed to the Court in August 2003, and since then has sat as a Judge in
the Commercial and Technology & Construction Lists. He commenced practice at
the Bar in 1975, and was appointed Queens Counsel in 1990. As Counsel,
particularly since taking Silk, and as a judge of the Supreme Court, he has appeared
in or presided over some of the most significant commercial and construction cases,
in New South Wales and elsewhere in Australia, of the last 25 years. Many of those
cases have required the development and implementation of innovative case and
documentary management techniques, both to attempt to rein in the cost of pre-trial
procedures and to ensure that the trial itself is conducted as swiftly as possible,
consistently with the dictates of justice. His Honour is an Adjunct Professor in the
School of Law, University of Technology, Sydney, and lectures irregularly on a
variety of topics to undergraduate and graduate students.

 

Judge Gus Gomez

Judge Gus Gomez has served on the Los Angeles Superior Court, State of
California, since 2005, handling a number of assignments in both criminal and civil
courts. He has presided over felony, misdemeanor, and civil cases, both jury and
nonjury. Judge Gomez previously served as a California deputy attorney general,
representing the state in criminal matters in state and federal courts. He also
represented state agencies in administrative and superior court civil proceedings
relating to professional discipline. Judge Gomez was Mayor of Glendale, California
and a member of the city council, as well as chairman of the city redevelopment
agency and housing authority. Judge Gomez began his career as an associate with
the law firms of Brown & Wood, specializing in municipal finance, and Pircher,
Nichols & Meeks, where he handled real estate transactions. Judge Gomez is a
graduate of Stanford University and Stanford Law School.

 

Judge Paul Howard

Judge Paul Howard is a Judge of the Federal Circuit Court of Australia. He was
appointed in July 2007. In 2017 he was awarded a Fulbright Scholarship and
studied at the Federal Judicial Center in Washington, DC during 2018. As part of
his Scholarship he also travelled extensively throughout the United States meeting
with Federal Judges and Court Administrators examining issues relating to the
provision of resources for the Federal Judiciary. Judge Howard was born in
Queensland, Australia in 1964. He was educated in Brisbane at St Joseph's College,
Gregory Terrace. He was admitted as a Solicitor of the Supreme Court of
Queensland in November 1986. He worked in that role for a number of years before
being called to the Bar on 8th October 1990. From October 1990 he practised as a
Barrister from his Chambers at the Inns of Court in Brisbane in all jurisdictions
including Family Law, Common Law, Succession Law, and Criminal Law. For
many years from 2007 Judge Howard served on the Executive of the LAWASIA
Family Law Section - including as Chair of the Section. Judge Howard is currently
a member of the LAWASIA Judicial Section (Coordinating Committee). Judge
Howard is a member of the Bar Association of Queensland, the Australasian
Institute of Judicial Administration, and the Judicial Conference of Australia. Judge
Howard has delivered papers at LAWASIA Conferences in Australia, Hong Kong,
Kuala Lumpur, Singapore, Vietnam, India, South Korea, and Penang. Judge
Howard has a particular interest in the countries of the Asia Pacific region and in
fostering co-operation between those countries. His extra-curricular interests include
cricket, swimming, rugby, and travelling.



 

Judge Dwi Rezki Sri Astarini

Dwi started her career as a lawyer before joining the judiciary. She was a Partner of
HADS Partnership Law Firm in Jakarta and was practicing as a litigation lawyer.
She was a member of Peradi (Indonesian Bar Association), a member of AKPI
(Indonesian Receiver and Administrator for Bankruptcy and Insolvency), a
registered Intellectual Property Consultant and also a registered Mediator. Dwi
became a Judge in 2012 and has been appointed in several District Courts in
Indonesia such as District Court in Bali and West Java handling civil and criminal
cases. She is now with the Jakarta's High Court as a High Court Judge Assistant.
Dwi graduated with Bachelor degree from Trisakti University School of Law in
Jakarta as well as graduated with Master and Doctoral degree from the University of
Padjadjaran Bandung School of Law. Dwi had attended a number of trainings and
seminars such as that with the Advanced Security Cooperation Asia Pacific in
Honolulu, Hawaii; World Trade Institute in Bern, Switzerland; International
Criminal Court training in The Hague, the Netherlands; and also ASEAN legal
training in Chongqing, China. She was also one of the speaker of Sharia Law along
with other ASEAN law practitioners in Kunming, China. Beside as a Judge, Dwi
also lecturing for Master degree in Jayabaya University of Jakarta majoring in
Intellectual Property Law and Bankruptcy Law as well as lecturing for Advocate
Candidate held by Indonesian Bar Association.

 

Judge Cyclamen Jison Fernandez

She hails from La Carlota City, Negros Occidental, Philippines. She is the Presiding
Judge and Executive Judge of Supreme Court - Regional Trial Court, Branch 63, La
Carlota City, Negros Occidental, Philippines (a court of general jurisdiction). She
has served as City Trial Court Judge; Assistant Provincial Prosecutor; Clerk of
Court; Internal Revenue Legal Officer; and Local Government Youth Chair. She
pursues Master of Laws at American University - Washington College of Law,
Washington D.C., United States of America (USA). She is a graduate of Master in
Biblical Studies; Bachelor of Laws and Bachelor of Science in Computer Science,
and passed the 2001 Philippine Bar Examinations. She finished United Nations
Convention Anti-Corruption Course from United Nations, USA; Leadership Course
for World Leaders from Haggai Institute of Leadership, Maui, Hawaii, USA, and
Statesmanship Course from School of Statesmanship, Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia. She
is a recipient of various Government Awards as outstanding judge.

 

Judge Mario O. Quinit

Graduated his Bachelor of Arts from the Leyte Institute of Technology; his
Bachelor of Laws, with honors, from the Leyte Colleges; his Master of Public
Management from the University of the Philippines, Tacloban City; his Master in
Industrial Relations from the University of the Philippines, Diliman; and his Master
of Laws from the San Beda University where he is currently pursuing his Doctor of
Juridical Science. For more than 6 years, he served as Public Attorney of the Public
Attorney's Office, Regional Office No. 8, defending the rights and interests of the
destitute litigants. In recognition of his hard work and dedication, he was awarded
the 1997 Top Performer Award. For 10 years, he worked as Prosecutor, Office of
the Special Prosecutor, Office of the Ombudsman, prosecuting high-ranking corrupt
public officials and running after their ill-gotten wealth before the Sandiganbayan.
For his exemplary performance as such, he was promoted thrice in a row,
consistently garnered the "Outstanding Performance Rating" for 10 consecutive
years and was the recipient of the 2007 Most Outstanding Ombudsman Prosecutor
Award. He is the Executive Judge of the Regional Trial Court, Branch 17,
Palompon, Leyte; Assisting Judge of Regional Trial Court Brach 35, Ormoc City;
formerly Acting Presiding Judge of the Regional Trial Court, Branch 12, Ormoc
City; and formerly the Assisting Judge of the Regional Trial Court, Branch 34,
Tacloban City. Just recently, the Integrated Bar of the Philippines, Leyte Chapter,
conferred upon him the "Lamrag ha Hudikatura Award (Light of the Judiciary
Award)" and the youngest among the RTC Judges Awardees. He teaches Remedial
Law Review and Criminal Law at the Saint Paul School of Professional Studies,
College of Law, and at the Leyte Colleges, College of Law.

 

Judge Maricel M. Magpantay-Ng

She is a member of LAWASIA (2018-2019), and a member of Judiciary of
Supreme Court of the Philippines since July 10,2014. She is the Presiding Judge of
Municipal Trial Court (MTC), Mataasnakahoy, Batangas. She is also designated as
Assisting Judge of Municipal Trial Court in Cities (MTCC), Sta. Rosa, Laguna and
Acting Presiding Judge of Municipal Trial Court (MTC), Cuenca, Batangas. She is
also a member of the academe of University of Batangas, College of Law handling
Legal Research and Thesis Writing, Legal Logic, Statutory Construction and Legal
Writing subjects to name a few. She completed her Master of Laws (LLM) at San



Writing subjects to name a few. She completed her Master of Laws (LLM) at San
Beda University Graduate School of Law at Mendiola, Manila in June 14, 2014 and
presently pursuing her Doctor of Juridical Science (JSD) from the same University.
She finished her Juris Doctor ( JD) at University of Batangas in 2007. Prior of
entering Judiciary, she worked as Associate Prosecution Attorney II and Special
Prosecutor (Public Prosecutor) at the Office of the City Prosecutor (OCP), Batangas
City under Department of Justice(DOJ) from 2008-2014. To qualify for becoming a
judge , she took the 29th Pre-judicature Program of Philippine Judiciary Academy
(PHILJA) in March 2013 where she landed the topnotch slot in the Written
Evaluative Examination. She had numerous experiences as Chairman of the Panel
of Judges in Law Debates in different Universities such as University of Batangas
and Lyceum Philippine University as well as in the reknowned debate competition
program, Square Off in ABS-CBN News Channel (ANC). At present, she is the
Treasurer and former Regional Director of Region IV of the Philippine Trial Judges
League Inc. (PTJLI), and Secretary, former Press Relation Officer (PRO) of
Batangas First Level Judges Association as well as member of International
Association of Women Judges (IAWJ) and Philippine Women Judges Association
(PWJA).

 

Juan Javier Negri

Dr Juan Javier Negri is an Argentine lawyer graduated from the University of
Buenos Aires in 1975. He holds a master in comparative law from the University of
Illinois at Urbana Champaign, where he also taught in 1978. In addition to his
professional activities as senior partner at a large Argentine firm, he has been part
time professor at several Argentine universities, where he taught commercial and
corporate law. He has also lectured in Paraguay, Bolivia, Zimbabwe, Kenya and
Zambia. At present Javier is a Universidad Austral professor of corporate conflicts
and member of the Law School Advisory Board of Di Tella University (both in
Buenos Aires). He has written extensively on corporate law. In recent years Javier
has become very active in art law. In 2015 he won the Uria Art Law Award granted
by the Uria Foundation of Spain. He is a member of the Board of the Argentine Art
Fund, a state owned financial institution that finances artists and art projects in
Argentina.

 

Junko Suetomi

Junko Suetomi has experience practicing law in Japan and the United States. Prior
to joining Baker McKenzie, she worked in the WTO Dispute Settlement Division of
the Ministry of Foreign Affairs' Economic Bureau. She has also worked for a global
law firm in Washington DC and New York, and served as a court-appointed defense
attorney in many criminal cases. She is a vice chair of the Human Rights
Committee of the Tokyo Bar Association. She is a part-time lecturer at Waseda
University (2015ï½ž). She is recognized as a leading lawyer in her field by
Chambers International and Chambers Asia, Best Lawyers, Who's Who Legal and
other ranking publications. Junko focuses her practice on commercial and trade laws
and regulations, WTO dispute settlement, civil and criminal litigation, antitrust law,
bankruptcy law and general corporate law. She has extensive experience advising
clients on issues involving trade remedy matters such as anti-dumping and
countervailing duties and import restrictions, customs matters, export control and
sanctions, public procurement, among others.

 

Justin Dowd

Justin is a longstanding member of LAWASIA. In 2013 Justin was elected to the
Executive Committee of Lawasia and Vice President in 2014. Justin was President
of the Law Society of New South Wales for 2012. He has served on many Law
Society Committees including Family Issues, Dispute Resolution, Audit, Finance
and Professional Conduct. Since 1995 Justin has been a partner/director at Watts
McCray, a specialist commercial and family law practice in Sydney. He specialises
in international family law matters and is a member of the International Academy of
Matrimonial Lawyers, the International Academy of Collaborative Lawyers and an
associate of the International Family Law Group, based in London. Justin is an
accredited specialist in Family Law and is also an accredited arbitrator. Justin is a
member of the Board of the World Congress on Children's Rights and Family Law,
an international congress convened to highlight and progress children's rights
internationally. He is also a Director of North West Disability Services, a non-profit
organisation providing services to people with intellectual and physical disabilities.
Justin has written many articles and presentations on family law, nationally and
internationally.

 

Kamal Khata

Kamal Khata holds B.Com., LLB. (Bom) and has been a practicing lawyer at the
Bombay High Court for 24 years. Kamal appeared in matters related to Company
Law, Property law, Testamentary law, Admiralty Law, Writ Law, Arbitration Law,
Trade Mark law, PILs. & also an appointed Arbitrator by High Court in various
matters. Several matters handled by Kamal were reported in Law Journals. He also
mediated and settled heavily contested matters. Kamal was a Committee member of



mediated and settled heavily contested matters. Kamal was a Committee member of
the Bombay Bar Association from 2011-2017.

 

Kay Chan

Kay Chan is from Admiralty Chambers in Hong Kong and was called to the Hong
Kong Bar in 2008. Nominated as a finalist of the IBA Outstanding Young Lawyer
of the Year Award (2018), Kay has a balanced practice conducting cases in both
criminal and civil law. He has appeared in different level of courts, tribunals and
arbitration proceedings as well as assisting Victims of Human Trafficking and
underprivileged social sectors on pro bono basis. Kay is Collaborative Professional
and currently serving as a Director of the International Academy of Collaborative
Professionals as well as being one of two Vice Chairmen of the Hong Kong
Collaborative Practice Group. Kay is a trainer for advocacy courses conducted by
the Hong Kong Advocacy Training Council as well as a Part-Time Lecturer of The
University of Hong Kong.

 

Kaung Htet Zaw

Kaung Htet Zaw is a foreign (Myanmar) attorney of Bae, Kim & Lee LLC, a Korea
law firm. He received both his LL.B and LL.M. from University of Dagon
(Myanmar) and from University of Yangon (Myanmar) in 2006 and 2009
respectively. He then completed his studies at the Transnational Law and Business
University (Korea) where he received master of international business law (LL.M.)
in 2012. In 2013, he has obtained his Myanmar lawyer license. In 2017, he was also
appointed, by legal counsel commission of Ministry of Justice of Korea, as a
member of International Legal Affairs Division which provides free legal
counseling and legal assistance service for Korea small or middle sized companies.
He is also a director of the BKL Myanmar which is a subsidiary company of Bae,
Kim & Lee LLC. His practice includes construction, investment and arbitration
relating to Myanmar. He has provided advisory services for many companies for
variety of projects including residential/commercial complex development project,
hotel BOT project and Power Plant project in Myanmar. He participated as an
arbitrator at ALSA International Moot Court Competition 2018. He also published a
booklet on research of Myanmar legal system relating to domestic/overseas
investment as contracted by the National Competitiveness Promotion Committee.

 

KONG Sam Onn

KONG Sam Onn, attorney at Law, member of the Bar Association of the Kingdom
of Cambodia (BAKC), member of Council of Jurists of the Council of Ministers and
a Professor of Law of the PaÃ±Ã±Ä sÄ stra University of Cambodia (PUC). He is a
senior lawyer of the Cambodia Law Services - a private law firm practices on
various areas of law both in court proceedings and legal consultation. He used to
offer legal consultation to JICA, ECCC, UNFPA, political parties and business
enterprises. He was a former senior manager of the Cambodian Defenders Project
(CDP) and other human rights organizations. He has worked in legal and human
rights fields since 1992. He has handled both civil and criminal cases under
Cambodian jurisdiction. He has represented various high profile cases involved
with journalists, politicians, government officials, military officials and lay people
whose basic human rights have been abused.

 

Lakshma Priyani Ratnayake

Lakshma was born in Matara in the Southern region of Sri Lanka. She commenced
and concluded her studies in Matara and in the year of 1989 entered the Faculty Of
Law in the University Of Colombo. She successfully completed her Bachelor Of
Law degree in 1996 and in the mean time completed her Law College final
examinations in the same year. Lakshma took her Oath as an Attorney At Law in
the 18 th of December 1996. Since then up unto now she has been an active
practitioner of law in both areas of criminal as well as civil law. During this period
of time she has been a successful criminal counsel as well as a capable Instructing
Attorney in the field of civil law. In her practice as a Defence Counsel in the area of
criminal law she has appeared and conducted more than one thousand trials which
covers the legal aspects extending to murder,robbery,rape,theft and other numerous
offences which even extends to narcotics and dangerous drugs as well. Being a
practitioner of law for the last twenty years , she has come across various
individuals , some of them being accuseds, aggrieved parties and victims , which
has given her a wide scope in understanding the human nature , different behaviors
and reactions of people which she considers is a vital element in becoming a
successful counsel. Further more Lakshma has been appointed as an Unofficial
Magistrate from the year of 2009 and since then she has had the opportunity of
performing the functions of the magistrate on given occasions. During this period
she has performed Inquests and numerous amount of Identification parades , which
is a sine qua non in important criminal investigations. In the area of civil law she



is a sine qua non in important criminal investigations. In the area of civil law she
appears in matters of Partiton , Land , Divorce, Child Adoption and over the past
twenty years have gained invaluable experience in the above mentioned passages of
law as well.

 

Marini Sulaeman

Marini started as an associate at one of the largest and most prominent litigation
firms in Indonesia. Working at this firm has given her ample opportunity to work on
high profile litigation cases. Prior to Legisperitus she was a partner at Alfredo
Associates, a firm she co-founded with Daniel Alfredo in 2008. During her career as
a practicing lawyer, Marini established a close network with lawyers and law firms
across the globe, especially within Asia Pacific region through the Advoc and Ally
Law association, both are international networks of independent law firms with
members in more than 71 countries. The past ten years, she had advised foreign and
major corporations alike about the foreign investment rules and procedures in
Indonesia and helped these companies in setting up their businesses in Indonesia.
She also acted for several Chinese state owned enterprises in various matters from
mergers and acquisition to litigation. In 2016, she is hired by a department of trade
of a foreign country to act as their legal consultant. Marini had given talks and
lectures about foreign investment in Indonesia in several occasion. Her most recent
lecture was before the MBA students of Foster Business School at the University of
Washington in March 2018 and at the Law Society of London in June 2018. Marini
earned her law degree from UNIKA Atmajaya Jakarta, a master degree in business
law from Universitas Indonesia and a master degree in international business law
from Boston University School of Law. She is admitted to practice law in Indonesia
and a member of Peradi (Indonesian Bar Association) and IKAPI (Indonesian
Receiver and Administrator for Bankruptcy and Insolvency).

 

Masayuki Tani

Masayuki Tani is an Attorney-at-law, admitted in Japan, based in Tokyo, at Shinju
Law Offices. He practices mainly in the areas of cross-border transactions, dispute
resolution, merger and acquisition and general corporate, for various industries,
including manufacturing and IT. He also has experience in antitrust and intellectual
property law. He is a member of Daini Tokyo Bar Association. He graduated from
the University of Tokyo (LL.M (2006) and J.D. (2008)).

 

Matthew Rendall

Matthew is a Partner of SokSiphana & associates (a member of ZICO law). He
holds a Bachelor of Laws from the University of Sydney and he is a Solicitor of the
Supreme Court of New South Wales, Australia. Prior to joining the ZICOlaw
network, Matthew was the Managing Partner of Sciaroni & Associates in Phnom
Penh, Cambodia. Matthew has been working in the legal sector in Cambodia since
1994 where he was formerly a legal advisor to The Asia Foundation, Ministry of
Land Management, Urban Planning and Construction (East West Management
Institute Cambodia) and the University of San Francisco Cambodian Law and
Democracy Project. Matthew has authored and co-authored legal training texts on
the Constitutional Law, Property law, Labour Law, Cambodian and International
Human Rights law, Contract law, Sales of Goods law, ADR, and Democracy, a
Citizens' Role. He served as professor of law at Cambodia national law school
(Royal University of Law and Economics) and was a founding arbitrator of the
Labour Arbitration Council (Cambodia). Matthew has also authored a textbook on
the 2001 Land Law, jointly published by the ADB and the Cambodian Ministry of
Land Management, Urban Planning and Construction. Matthew is a Board Member
of Eurocham (Cambodia), CAMFEBA (Employers Federation of Cambodia) and
BritCham (Cambodia). Outside of Cambodia, Matthew has served as a consultant to
the Government of Indonesia on legal issues pertaining to terrorist financing and
money laundering. He was also a project coordinator and course designer for USF
Indonesia law training project for Indonesian Law professors and government
officials.

 

Michel de Guillenchmidt



Michel de Guillenchmidt is a French lawyer, partner of the law firm DE
GUILLENCHMIDT & ASSOCIES (DGA) in Paris, Professor Emeritus of the
Paris-Descartes University and President of the Arbitration Tribunal of the France-
Russia Chamber of Commerce and Industry. Michel de Guillenchmidt is a former
judge of the Conseil d'Etat, the French Supreme Administrative Court. He joined
the Conseil d'Etat in 1967 after graduating from Ecole Nationale d'Administration
(ENA). He temporarily left the jurisdiction to serve as Deputy Chief of Staff and
the Chief of staff of several Ministers (Minister of Labor, Minister of Economy and
Finance, Minister of Industry, Minister of Research and Higher Education). He was
also sworn in as a lawyer in 1979, becoming a partner in Gide until 1982 before
returning to the Conseil d'Etat. Having been appointed to the rank of Conseiller
d'Etat, the higher rank of administrative judges, he left the jurisdiction in 1991 to
become a lawyer and professor at the University of Paris V RenÃ©-Descartes. He
was elected as Dean of the Faculty of Laws of Paris V RenÃ©-Descartes University
from 2003 to 2006. Michel de Guillenchmidt was also a professor at Sorbonne
University Abu Dhabi where he taught international arbitration and has extensive
experience as an arbitrator.

 

Md. Imam Hossain

Md. Imam Hossain is Head of Chamber of the Investment & Development
Consultancy/Litigation/Arbitration (IDCLA) and specialized in International
Development Law, International Commercial Arbitration and Public International
Law. Mr. Hossain has worked on cases representing both government and private
clients in litigation and arbitration matters. He also advises clients on Investment
structuring for treaty protection, as well as on the Development issues. Before
developing the firm, Mr. Hossain was an Assistant Attorney General of Bangladesh
Attorney General Office. Furthermore, he was also the former Chief Editor of
"Counsel, A monthly Law Report". Mr. Hossain is Vice-President of Dhaka
International Arbitration Centre (DIAC) and currently he has supervised on research
works in DIAC "Third Party Funding in Commercial Arbitration in Asia and also
"Controlling Cost in Commercial Arbitration". At present he is supervising a
research work on "Breach of Ethical Duties of Arbitrators". Mr. Hossain chaired in
certain arbitration tribunals in Dhaka, Bangladesh. Very recently Mr. Hossain
participated in UNCITRAL 2017 Congress, hosted by the United Nations
Commission on International Trade Law to celebrate its 50th anniversary, on
"Modernizing International Trade Law to Support Innovation and Sustainable
Development" held in Vienna, Austria from 4-6 July 2017. Mr. Hossain made a
presentation on his research work focusing the impact of One Belt One Road
(OBOR) initiative on paperless arbitration, titled "The Impact of OBOR Initiative
on Asia Pacific Region" in UNCITRAL-UM Joint Conference 2017 held on 11-12
December 2017, Macau SAR, China.

 

Md Anamul Hoque

Md Anamul Hoque gradutaed with a Masters of Political Science (JU), Bachelor of
Law ( NU) and Masters of Law (DIU). He is an Advocate of Bangladesh Supreme
Court, Prosecutor (District & Session Court, Dhaka), Legal Advisor (Agrani Bank
Ltd) and Advisor (Dhaka Music Ltd). Some of the training he attended were
Intensive Training Advocacy Workshop (BBC & Australian Bar Association),
Children Rights Convention (UNDP), Case Preparation and Trial Skills Training
Program (Department of Justice, USA), Peace, Democracy and Regional
Partnership Towards SDGs( Cambodia), and Access to Justice Promoting in
Bangladesh (BBC and UNDP).

 

Morton Herschderfer

Morton is the Director of the College of Law's Practical Legal Training Program in
New South Wales, Australia. He is currently the Acting Chief Academic Officer at
the College, responsible for all of the College's academic programs across
Australia, New Zealand and Asia, including Practitioner Education and College's
suite of Applied Masters Programs. Before joining College, Morton received his
BA (Political Science) (Honours) from California State University, his LLB from
the University of New South Wales and his LLM from the University of Sydney.
He practiced at the New South Wales Bar for over 20 years in a wide variety of
jurisdictions and areas of Law, including Equity, Insolvency, General Insurance,
Commercial, Building & Construction and Criminal Law.



 

Ningning Zhao

Ningning Zhao is a Partner of Jincheng Tongda & Neal (Shanghai) Law Firm, PRC.
She graduated from China University of Political Science and Law, with LLM
majored in International Law. She is committed to foreign-related legal service for
her clients from all over the world with over 11-year experience in Private
International Law. Her social positions include: Fellow of IAFL(International
Academy of Family Lawyers); Fellow of LAWASIA; Member of American Bar
Association (ABA); Fellow of China Law Society; Director of China International
Private Law Society; Instructor of Communication University of China (CUC);
Member of Shanghai Bar Association (SBA); Member of Civil Practice Research
Committee of SBA; Specially invited Author of Law and Life sponsored by China
Law Press and a volunteer lawyer of Shanghai Bar Association.

 

Niroshana Perera

Niroshana Perera, Attorney-at-Law, began his legal career in 1993 in the chambers
of Mr. Ananda Wijesekara , President's Counsel. He was a finalist at 'the address to
the Jury competition' and captained the Law College Moot team in 1993. In a career
spanning 24 years he has appeared in the Magistrates Courts , High Courts and
Court of Appeal in Criminal matters including Intellectual property, bribery and
corruption, debt recovery, public property, domestic violence, Maintenance and
cases filed under the Consumer Affairs Authority Act. Has effectively appeared for
victims of Human Rights violations and successfully represented Clients at labor
inquiries and Debt Conciliation. Tenders legal advice to Companies and Foreign
Missions. Niroshana Perera is presently the Chairman of the Industrial Technology
Institute, Chairman State Mortgage and Investment Bank and also a Non-Executive
Director at Merchant Bank of Sri Lanka & Finance PLC and the Sri Lanka Foreign
Employment Agency.

 

Niten Chauhan

Niten Chauhan is a Partner in the Dispute Resolution Department and Head of
Insolvency and Restructuring at JPC Law. Prior to becoming a solicitor he worked
with a multinational firm of accountants and a global investment bank. The valuable
financial experience he gained prior to entering the legal profession coupled with
his strong legal acumen led him to a career in Commercial Litigation and Dispute
Resolution with a particular specialism in Corporate Insolvency matters. Most
recently though Niten has acted in one of the most significant cases of property
fraud in the UK and succeeded before the Court of Appeal in recovering the
defrauded monies, consequential damages and costs for his innocent client.
Furthermore, as a the firm's International Partner he has travelled to many countries,
learning about their varied legal systems and, in turn, been instructed on a wide
range of work for clients based in different jurisdictions, particularly cases of
international arbitration and mediation.

 

Pallavi Chopra

Ms. Pallavi Chopra is a corporate lawyer practicing in New Delhi, India. She
specializes in the fields of Projects, Project Finance and General Corporate. In the
course of her professional career, she has advised some of the largest banks in India
in relation to project finance and corporate debt restructuring. Pallavi also has
experience in the infrastructure sector and has advised a wide range of clients
including state run and private infrastructure companies at various stages of their
projects and acquisitions. Pallavi currently works at one of India's leading law firms
Shardul Amarchand Mangaldas & Co. in its New Delhi office. Prior to joining
Shardul Amarchand Mangaldas, Pallavi has also worked with Link Legal - India
Law Services in its New Delhi office. Pallavi has received her Master of Laws
(LL.M.) degree in Commercial Law from Cardiff University, United Kingdom and
her Bachelor of Laws (LL.B.) degree from Campus Law Centre, Faculty of Law,
University of Delhi, India. Prior to studying law, Pallavi has also completed her
B.A. (Hons.) in English from University of Delhi, India.

 

Paul Sugden

Paul Sugden is a lecturer in the Department of Business Law and Taxation, Monash
University. He completed a BA (majoring in economics and history), an LLB (Qld),
and an LLM, in intellectual property law and comparative anti-trust law, at the
University of London. Paul was a solicitor for 14 years practicing in the field of
commercial law and specialising in intellectual property and corporate restructuring



commercial law and specialising in intellectual property and corporate restructuring
with international and specialist law firms. He also worked at University of
Queensland, teaching law. He was the honorary solicitor to Australian Textile Fibre
Forum Ltd on intellectual property issues for the use of artistic works for 16 years.
He has advised VACC on intellectual property issues in the motor industry. Paul
was the Queensland Chairperson of the Intellectual Property Society of Australia
and New Zealand Inc. for six years. He won a Victorian Government tender for
development of the Workshop Module in Entrepreneurship on Intellectual Property
Laws. This course is an initiative of the Victorian Government to focus on the skills
and knowledge required by entrepreneurs to develop their ideas into a business. The
course is to be presented in five separate workshop modules focusing on the
accounting, marketing and legal environments of innovation from the idea to
business. Paul has written articles for refereed and professional journals on remedies
in intellectual property law, credit law and business law. His field of research
examines the relevance and effects of intellectual property law on business
organisations and information technology.

 

Peter Tritt

Peter Tritt graduated BA, LLB from the University of Auckland and was admitted
as a Barrister and Solicitor of the High Court of New Zealand in 1989. Peter has
been Director, Asia-Pacific of the College of Law since 2014, with responsibility
for developing legal education and training for legal professionals in the Asia-
Pacific region, with a particular focus on ASEAN. The College now offers four
jurisdictional steams in its Master of Laws (Applied Law) programme - ASEAN
cross-border, Australia, Malaysia and New Zealand - and will add Singapore later
this year. Peter has been with the College since 2005, when he became Chief
Executive Officer and Director of Programmes of The College of Law New
Zealand. From 2012 and 2014, he was the College's Director of Practitioner
Education, with responsibility for post-admission education and training for
Australian lawyers, including the LLM applied law programme. Before joining the
College, Peter worked in employment law, occupational health and safety law and
industrial relations for New Zealand's national employer organisation. His varied
career includes an in-house role, CEO roles with three national business
organisations representing New Zealand's civil engineering construction, grocery
manufacturing and magazine publishing sectors, and a complaints investigation and
resolution role with New Zealand's Office of the Ombudsman. He Peter has taught
law as a tutor with the Open Polytechnic of New Zealand and has been an instructor
in the College's New Zealand pre-admission practical legal training course. The
College of Law is the largest provider of postgraduate legal education and training
in both Australia and New Zealand and the College's LLM (Applied Law)
programme is Australia second largest LLM programme in terms of enrolments.

 

PHAN Chhiengleng

Mr. PHAN Chhiengleng, Managing Director and Lawyer, The FLAG. He is a
practicing lawyer and an active member of the Bar Association of the Kingdom of
Cambodia (BAKC). He is an experienced lawyer in providing legal advice on
commercial, banking, family and property law. He has been assisting many clients
from EU, USA, Japan, Singapore, Vietnam, and other countries in term of business
and investment aspects. Before joining The FLAG, he used to work at a leading
international law firm in Cambodia, in charge of legal research, translation,
reviewing contract and agreement, meeting client, and other related tasks. He also
used to work at the Ministry of Land Management Urban, Planning and
Construction for almost 2 years. He also has been teaching and working as a legal
lecturer of Business Law and Property Law at universities since 2016. He is
currently pursuing Executive Master's Degree of International Business Law, Year
2, co-organized by Royal University of Law and Economics, RULE (Cambodia)
and the Free University of Brussels, ULB (Belgium). In 2013, he obtained his
Bachelor's Degree of Law from the Royal University of Law and Economics. In
addition, he attended various national and international training programs on
business, investment law and other areas of laws, these include (i). Commercial
Arbitration Training Course; (ii). Method of Writing and Scrutinizing and Award
Training Course; (iii). IBA Law Firm Management Conference: Growth Prospects
for Law Firms in Asia; (iv). Series of weekly training course on Fair Trial Rights;
(v). Academy Training Course on Fair Trial Rights Academy; (vi). Seminar on
Enhancing National Youth Policy: Incorporating Internationalization of Youth and
Professionalizing Youth Work; (vii). ASEAN Youth Leadership Program.

 

Rizni Firdous

Rizni Firdous is presently serving as a Senior Assistant State Attorney and counting
for 25 plus years experience at Attorney General's Department in the Government
of Sri Lanka, representing the state and act on behalf of state institutions pleading
and defending cases. She represents the state in proceedings at pretrial and post trial
stage in original courts and appear in Appellate Courts for Mention matters, drafts
pleadings appearing at Inquiries in land acquisition libels of reference and advising
acquiring officers pertaining to such issues as well as analyze legal issues, search



acquiring officers pertaining to such issues as well as analyze legal issues, search
statutes, opinions and other sources required for granting approval for national and
international agreements where the state is a party. Rizni Firdous holds MA in
International Relations from University of Colombo (2006), Post Graduate Diploma
in International Affairs (1995) and Attorney -at -Law -final (First class Honors)
(1990). She is currently reading for PhD in University of Colombo. Rizni Firdous is
also a life member of Sri Lanka Bar Association since 1991.

 

Saurabh Prakash

Saurabh Prakash has been a practicing advocate in India since 1987. Prior to
pursuing a law degree from Delhi University he acquired a B. Tech. in Chemical
Engineering from IIT Kanpur and then worked as a software engineer with Tata
Burroughs Ltd. (which later merged into Tata Consultancy Services which is the
biggest IT consultancy services company in India). During this period he worked on
projects at the World Bank in Washington DC and Yale Corporation at Flemington,
New Jersey. While at Law College he was the Vice President and then the President
of the Students' body. He specializes in employment law, software (development,
licensing, escrow, distribution, manpower etc.), civil construction, power and
shipping contracts. He also handles litigation in relation to such matters both before
courts and at arbitrations. He has also acted as an arbitrator in civil disputes.

 

Samnang Lim

Samnang Lim is a member of LAWASIA and a partner of DBLS Law Group. Prior
to joing DBLS in 2014, he worked at international law firms in Seoul, Bangkok and
Phnom Penh. He specializes in foreign direct investment, corporate and finance,
project finance, real estate and construction. Samnang graduated with an LL.B. from
Royal University of Law and Economics and a J.D. from Handong International
Law School. He is occationally invited to teach LL.B. and LL.M. classes at
Chulalongkorn University Faculty and Law in Bangkok. Samang is a member of the
Bar Association of the Kingdom of Cambodia and the District of Columbia Bar.

 

San Kiri

Kiri obtained a Master of Commercial Law (LL.M) from the University of
Melbourne, Australia, a Master of Public Administration (MPA), a Bachelor of Law
(LL.B) from the Royal University of Law and Economics, Cambodia, and a
Bachelor of Computer Science (BSc) from the Royal University of Phnom Penh,
Cambodia. Moreover, Kiri has undertaken short courses in Drafting Clearer
Contracts and Australian Legal Process and Legal Institutions in University of
Melbourne, Australia. In addition, Kiri has undertaken advance arbitration courses
at National Commercial Arbitration Center (NCAC), Cambodia. Kiri has been
practicing in commercial and corporate, real estate, and banking and finance in a
leading law firm in Cambodia. He is also a lecturer in International Commercial
Arbitration and coach for the Royal University of Law and Economics in Willem C.
Vis (East) on International Commercial Arbitration Moot in Hong Kong. In
addition, Kiri has represented Cambodia to the International Commercial
Arbitration Moot in Hong Kong. He acted as a counsel representing a client in a
large scale commercial dispute. Kiri has a particular expertise in international
commercial arbitration law, corporate and commercial law, land law, banking and
finance law, contract law, investment law, and secured transaction law. He is also a
member of Law Association for Asia and the Pacific (LAWASIA) and a member of
Young Mediators Initiative (YMI).

 

Simon Davis

Simon Davis is a senior litigator at the London office of Clifford Chance after
qualifying in 1984. He joined the firm in 1982 and made partner in 1994. He was
the firm's recruitment partner between 1995 and 2000, and spent a year as president
of the London Solicitors' Litigation Association. He won the 2017 presidential
election and will be the first magic circle solicitor to take office since John Wotton,
a consultant at Allen & Overy, who served in 2011-12.

 

Sim Sorya

Mr. Sim Sorya is a member of LAWASIA and an associate at Meng & Associates
in Phnom Penh. He was a chief analyst at Khmer Rouge Tribunal and a deputy
director at Documentation Center of Cambodia. Mr Sim holds an MA in
international relations from USA's Yale University, as well as an LLB from the
Royal University of Law and Economics, a B.Ed in English teaching from the
Institute of Foreign Language in Cambodia.

 

Sin Kimsean

Ms. Sin is a certified arbitrator with the Arbitration Council on Collective Labor
Disputes since 2003, where she has successfully demonstrated her mediation and
conflict resolution skills. She is active in labor arbitrator for the labor arbitration



conflict resolution skills. She is active in labor arbitrator for the labor arbitration
council and legal lecture for the Royal University of Laws and Economics. She also
serves an arbitrator for the National Arbitration Center to focus on Cambodian, UN
and international laws related to resolution of commercial disputes since 2014. Ms.
Sin is the Deputy Chief of Party/Grants Manager for the Cambodia Civil Society
Strengthening Project, she has managed grants under contract agreement and prior
to this, she successfully managed the sub-grants program under cooperative
agreement.to oversee grants to legal aid organizations and human rights groups. Ms.
Sin is a Cambodian lawyer with experience in the execution and implementation of
international development initiatives since 2006. She hold a Master of International
Law and Economics from the World Trade Institute Bern, Switzerland and
Bachelor's Degree of Law from the Royal University of Law and Economics in
Phnom Penh, Cambodia. She was a one Year Research Scholar Program at the
University of Michigan, law school in Ann Arbor, Michigan, USA and obtained
Bachelor's Degree of Law from the National Institute of Management Phnom Penh,
Cambodia.

 

Shamalie Jayatunge

Shamalie Jayatunge is a legal practitioner in Sri Lanka. She read for her LL.B. at
the University of Colombo and was awarded the Fulbright Master's Student Award
to read for her LL.M. in International Business and Economic Law at the
Georgetown University Law Center where she was awarded the Thomas Bradbury
Chetwood S.J. plaque for achieving the highest academic average in International
Business and Economic Law LL.M. She is also an Associate Member of the
Chartered Institute of Management Accountants UK. She specializes in commercial
litigation and cross border transaction structuring and is based in Sri Lanka. She's an
avid mooter having mooted in Phillip C. Jessup International Law Moot Court
Competition 2010 and ranked in the top 30 oralists mooting for both Applicant and
Respondent, Oxford International Intellectual Property Moot Court Competition
2009, ICRC International Humanitarian Law Moot Court Competition and a
winning team member of the 4th LL.M. International Commercial Arbitration Moot
organized by the Washington College of Law. She's a recipient of the World Young
Women in Public Affairs Award by Zonta International and numerous other
scholarships by organizations such as the Inter-Pacific Bar Association,
International Bar Association and the International Young Lawyers Association.

 

Shirley Tseng

Shirley Tseng is an attorney practicing in Tainan City, southern part of Taiwan. She
established a law firm on 2014. She has also served as qualified attorney with
expertise in labor law and family law for Legal Aid Foundation and served as an
Arbitrator in Chinese Arbitration Association. Shirley has been working as the legal
consultant of Tainan Chamber of Commerce Association, Tainan Importers &
Exporters Chamber of Commerce, and Tainan Industrial Association and numerous
professional Associations for years. She is currently a Director of Tainan Bar
Association, and had been working as Chief Editor of Tainan Bar Monthly for two
years. She is also a member of International Affairs Committee and Administrative
Laws Committee of Taiwan Bar Association. Her practice focuses on commercial
and trade laws and regulations, civil and criminal litigation, and general corporate
laws. She has extensive experience advising clients on issues involving contractual
matters, the integration of law and business strategies, construction disputes, and
public procurement.

 

Sythan Prou

Sythan Prou has more than 10 years of professional experience in the private sector,
government and academia. He has joined Manulife in 2012 and established Legal &
Compliance function for the Company. He is in charge of regulatory affairs,
industry lobbying, legal affairs and compliance. Prior to that, he worked in the
Royal Government of Cambodia since 2004. In 2018, Sythan was included in the
"40 Under 40" of Asian Legal Business (ALB) of Thomson Reuters. Every year,
ALB features 40 outstanding legal professionals in the region who are under the age
of 40. In 2015 and 2017, he was awarded a prestigious Star of Excellence of
Manulife Asia and Insurance & Reinsurance Lawyer of the Year of Finance
Monthly, respectively. Sythan holds Master of International and Business Law from
Yokohama National University (Japan) and Diploma in Public Administration from
prestigious Royal School of Administration (Cambodia). He was a Principal
Debater representing Yokohama National University in International Moot Court
Competition on WTO Law. In 2017, he graduated from Manulife's well-crafted
executive leadership program called IGNITE. He is currently doing Executive LLM
at King's College London. Sythan is active in academic and charitable activities. He
frequently speaks in international conferences, lectures in Cambodia's leading
universities and has written articles in international publication. He is a member of
Corporate Law Committee of the Bar Association of the Kingdom of Cambodia.



Corporate Law Committee of the Bar Association of the Kingdom of Cambodia.
Since 2015, he has been the Vice President of JICA Alumni of Cambodia (JICA-
AC).

 

Som Chamnan

Mr. Som Chamnan is an Attorney-at-Law duly registered with the Bar Association
of the Kingdom of Cambodia, the Managing Director of CHAMNAN & Associates
Law Office (C&A), and the Advisor of the Ministry of Labor and Vocational
Training. Prior to this, he used to be the Manager of Labor & Compliance Practice
Group of Bun & Associates Law Firm; the Legal & Labor Manager of the Garment
Manufacturers Association in Cambodia (GMAC); the Executive Director, Legal
Advisor, and Labor Law Trainer of the Cambodian Federation of Employers and
Business Associations (CAMFEBA); and the Legal Officer of the Arbitration
Council Foundation. Under the Australian Leadership Award, Mr. Som Chamnan
pursued his study in Australia, where he obtained the Master Degree of Commercial
Law from Melbourne Law School. He also holds a Bachelor of Law from the Royal
University of Law and Economic Sciences and a Bachelor of Philosophy from the
Royal University of Phnom Penh. Besides, Mr. Som Chamnan has attended many
international training/internship programmes, inter alia, the International Internship
at the International Labor Organization in Geneva as well as the international
training in Italy, South Korea, Japan, Thailand, Singapore, Vietnam. He has also
been invited to be the speaker in many seminars/workshops in Cambodia on topics
relating to Labor Law and industrial relations.

 

Sophary NOY

Ms. Sophary NOY is a certified expert on investigating SGBV as International
Crimes in UN Women-JRR roster. She is a Senior Legal Consultant for the AO An
Defence team at the Extraordinary Chambers in the Courts of Cambodia (ECCC),
where she provides evidence analysis and legal research to ensure that the fair trial
rights of her client are protected. Prior to joining the Defence team, she conducted
baseline research on gender sensitivity in the transitional justice process for the
Victim Support Section of the ECCC. Furthermore, she was a Project Coordinator
for the Human Rights Defenders Project at the Cambodian Center for Human
Rights (CCHR), providing legal support to human right defenders at risk. Ms. Noy
worked for the United Nations' Development Programme's Strengthening
Democracy and Electoral Process in Cambodia as the Equity Weekly University
Screening Coordinator, promoting civic and democratic engagement among
university students across the country. From 2004 to 2007, she worked for four
years with the Documentation Center of Cambodia (DC-Cam) in various roles,
investigating and documenting crimes committed during the Khmer Rouge period.
Additionally, she interned at the Hong Kong-based Asian Human Rights
Commission, monitoring human rights situations including but not limited to rape
perpetrated against minors and domestic violence, and observing the
implementation and functioning of the judiciary branch against arbitrary abuse of
power by the State authorities. She has been a judge for national round for the
International Humanitarian Law Moot Court Competition (IHL Moot) in Phnom
Penh, and has been speaking at different workshop on human rights and human
trafficking related issues. She holds an MA in Peace and Reconciliation studies from
Coventry University, UK, and attended the Human Rights Law program at the
University of Hong Kong. She is an LLB graduate from the Royal University of
Law and Economics (RULE).

 

Sok Siphana



Dr. Sok is a practicing attorney and the Managing Partner at
SokSiphana&associates, a corporate and commercial law firm in Phnom Penh,
Cambodia. Dr. Sok was appointed by Prime Minister Samdech Techo Hun Sen to
hold concurrently the position as Advisor of the Royal Government of Cambodia,
as Advisor to the Supreme National Economic Council (SNEC), and as Advisor to
the Council for Development of Cambodia (CDC) with rank of Minister in August
2009 and November 2011 respectively. Previously from 1999 to 2005, Dr. Sok
served as Secretary of State at the Ministry of Commerce, where he worked
extensively on issues related to trade policies and development, commercial legal
framework and economic integration. During his service at the Ministry, he was
also a negotiator in Cambodia's accession to the World Trade Organization (WTO).
Dr. Sok has unique experiences and insights related to the development of the
Cambodian legal system, the business environment and the intricacy of the
commercial and investment law evolution in Cambodia. Dr. Sok has provided
comprehensive advice on domestic and offshore financing matters, structuring for
bank capital requirements and asset financing. He has represented domestic and
international investors, public listed real estate companies and commercial banks in
a full range of real estate and real estate related transactions. He has wide-reaching
litigation experiences, ranging from personal rights to commercial disputes and
corporate concerns. His vast hands-on experiences as a former Commerce Secretary
of State in the Cambodian Government, where he worked extensively on issues
related to commercial and investment legal framework, trade promotion, trade
policies, trade development, and economic integration, gives him a unique
perspective on both the macro and micro needs of businesses and foreign investors
alike. In the area of policy formulation and policy mainstreaming he was
responsible for leading a large multidisciplinary inter-agency task force to prepare
complex action plans (including the National Legislative and Regulatory Agenda)
and to negotiate successfully Cambodia's accession to the WTO. He was also
instrumental in initiating the development of the first ever trade Sector Wide
Approach (SWAP) for Cambodia. He was responsible not only for the preparation
of the various commercial laws currently in force in Cambodia, but also for their
defense in front of the Council of Ministers, the National Assembly and the Senate.

 

Sunil Abeyaratne

Sunil holds a LL.M (Corporate and Commercial Law)(Queen Mary College,
University of London), MBA (Indira Gandhi National Open University), Diploma
in Forensic Medicine and Science and Toxicology (Faculty of Medicine, University
of Colombo) Attorney-at-Law of the Supreme Court of Sri Lanka. Sunil is a
practicing lawyer from 1983 up to date as a Commercial, Criminal, Civil and
Labour Lawyer in original and appellate courts in Sri Lanka. He is an International
Commercial Arbitrator. Sunil is a visiting lecturer of ICT Law of the LL.M program
of the Faculty of Law, University of Colombo, LL.B course of the Department of
Law, University of Peradeniya, Attorneys program of Sri Lanka Law College and
the Bar Association of Sri Lanka. He is the Co-Chair of IT, Data protection and
Communication Law Committee and Secretary of Employment Law Committee of
LAWASIA. Sunil also authored the Book (titled) "Introduction to Information and
Communication Technology Law" and published articles in Law Journals of Sri
Lanka and presented conference papers at LAWASIA Conferences on ICT Law.

 

Thejaka Perera

Mr Thejaka Perera was admitted to the Bar in December 1999, having followed the
prescribed course of study at Sri Lanka Law College. His other academic and
professional accomplishments include Bachelor of Science in Physical Sciences
(University of Colombo), Post-Attorneys Diploma in Intellectual Property Law (Sri
Lanka Law College and Asia Pacific Legal Institute Washington D.C. USA), Post-
Attorneys Diploma in Banking and Insurance Law (Sri Lanka Law College), ACI
Dealing Certificate (Financial Markets Association ie Association Cambiste
Internationale) and Master of Financial Economics (University of Colombo). After a
brief practice at the bar, he embarked on a career in Banking. Currently he is
employed at DFCC Bank PLC, as the Vice President in charge of Litigation &



employed at DFCC Bank PLC, as the Vice President in charge of Litigation &
Legal Recoveries. He has published and presented extensively the field of Law
relating to Financial Derivatives, and published under the topics of
"Collateralization of Intellectual Property", "Bitcoins and the Crypto Currencies",
"Rules on sustainability reporting", "Cost of Regulatory Compliance", and
"Payment Systems - Legal & Regulatory Framework": He is a Distinguished
Toastmaster, which is the highest educational honor awarded by the Toastmasters
International. He was the Charter President of DFCC Toastmasters, his home club,
and the Charter Vice President Education of the first Advanced Toastmasters Club
in Sri Lanka. He is a speech contest judge trained by the Toastmasters and he has
judged many speech contests and school debates.

 

Tran Viet Dung

Tran Viet Dung is associate professor and Dean of International Law Faculty, Ho
Chi Minh City University of Law. He holds PhD of Law from National University
of Singapore (NUS); he also read international studies in the Peoples' Friendship
University of Russia (Russia) and international trade policy program at Harvard
Kennedy School (USA). He has also taught LLM courses at the Bristol Law School
of the University of West England, Chonnam National University Law School, Jean
Moulin University Law School, Montesquieu University of Bordeaux,
Chulalongkorn University. Tran combines academic knowledge with practical
experience as an international lawyer. He has practiced law in Singapore at
WongPartnership and Khattarwong for more than 7 years, and undertaken many
consultancies for MNCs with respect to their investment in Vietnam as well as
leading Vietnamese companies in their outbound investments and international trade
matters. Currently, he is a senior consultant of Victory LLC and a Board Member of
the Development of International Law in Asia (DILA). He wrote and published
many articles and books in the area of international trade, international competition,
foreign investment and environment, and international dispute settlement.

 

Umang Gupta

Mr. Umang Gupta began his career as an Advocate in the Supreme Court of India at
New Delhi. Foundation for starting from the Country's Apex Court was laid in the
Chambers of renowned and eminent Senior Advocates Mr. Uday U. Lalit, Senior
Advocate (as he then was; now an Hon'ble Judge of the Supreme Court of India)
and Mr. K.V. Vishwanathan, with whom Mr. Umang Gupta had successfully trained
and won deep appreciation. His keen interest in Corporate Law, made him pursue
Masters in Law (LL.M.) in Business and Finance Law from the George Washington
University Law School, Washington D.C. He was elected as the LL.M. Senatorto
represent the LL.M. community. After coming back to India, Mr. Gupta had joined
India's premier dispute resolution Law Firm - Agarwal Law Associates, New Delhi.
Mr. Gupta has previously trained at top-tier firms like Herbert Smith LLP,
Singapore. Mr. Umang Gupta is the Founder of the Law Firm - BPG Law
Chambers. The Firm has offices in New Delhi and Jaipur. Mr. Gupta has an
extensive practice and experience in Commercial Dispute Resolution, Litigation,
Arbitration, Intellectual Property Rights, Mediation and Negotiations. He focuses
on matters related to Cross-Border disputes, Environmental matters, Land
Acquisition, Telecom, and Tax matters. Mr. Gupta has represented a broad range of
clientele. As well as representing clients in disputes reaching Courts. Mr. Gupta
advises on dispute avoidance and tries to get disputes settled amicably. Mr. Umang
also has considerable oral advocacy experience and has conducted important
matters before the Supreme Court of India, High Court of Delhi and other States
and various Tribunals like Telecom Tribunal, Consumer Courts, Debt Recovery



and various Tribunals like Telecom Tribunal, Consumer Courts, Debt Recovery
Tribunal, Competition Commission and National Green Tribunal, on behalf of his
clients. During his Law School, Umang has extensively participated in National and
International Moot Court Competitions. He has represented his country for the
Stetson International Environmental Moot Court Competition in Florida, USA.
Further, he has extensively written and published articles on topics like the 'Entry of
Foreign Law Firms in India', 'Settlement of Foreign Investment Disputes through
Arbitration', 'Road Map to a WorldClass Arbitration System in India', 'Recent
Changes in the Arbitration and Mediation System in India'.

 

Upali Jayatilaka

Presently - Supervising Solicitor (Crime) Malik and Malik Solicitors London UK.
Specialized in Crime, Immigration, Childcare-Family. Semi-retired Attorney at Law
and Notary Public Sri Lanka. High Court Advocate (Crime) LLB.LLM(Lon)
Mediator (Civil and Commercial) Presently Reading for a PhD at Faculty of
Graduate Studies Colombo Sri Lanka (2015-2018) Final Year " The Rule of Law as
an instrument to rebuild institutions of Governance in a post conflict society- Case
study of Sri Lanka" Upali practiced, as a provincial practitioner from 1980-1982, in
the Uva Province, then worked in the Attorney Generals Department Sri Lanka
from 1982-1984 as a State Counsel. From 1985-2013 worked in the UK as a
Solicitor. From 2014 to 2015 engaged in Part time lecturing at Law College and
University of Moratuwa, Professional Ethics at law College and Commercial Law
for MBA students. Upalis interest include sharing experience and educating public
and stakeholders who are involved in the Administration of Justice on procedural
issues and essential elements of the Rule of Law, Ethics and good Governance with
a focus on eastern values. He is involved in a public library project where citizens in
the provinces are promoted and given access the Legal texts in all three languages
with a view of promoting access to Justice.

 

Visal SUON

Mr. Suon was elected as the President of the Bar Association of Kingdom of
Cambodia in 2016 and October this year. Mr. Suon has been practicing law for
more than 20 years since 1997. He is well experienced in trials in cases related to
human rights, family law, human trafficking, and land disputes. He was an attorney
of the Extraordinary Chambers in the Courts of Cambodia, a hybrid of national-
international tribunal to try the senior leaders of the Khmer Rouge regime. He is
also a member of the Council of Jurists of the Council of Ministers of Royal
Government of Cambodia, a body to prepare or review draft legislation to be
approved by the Council of Ministers before submitting to the National Assembly.
Mr. Suon is a renowned lawyer within the legal community in Cambodia. He
worked in many legal projects for the Asian Development Bank and World Bank on
land and commercial issues, The Asia Foundation on a trafficking project, and the
United Nations Cambodia Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights
Commission. He is teaching laws in various faculties of law in Phnom Penh. In
1994, Mr. Suon was co-founder of the first legal aid non-government organization
in Cambodia, the Cambodian Defenders Project. Mr Suon was graduated from the
University of Hong Kong and holds a Master of Laws in International Human
Rights Law.

 

V. Vinoba Indran

Vinoba is an Attorney-at-Law, Justice of Peace and Un official Magistrate. Vinoba
took oaths as Attorney in the year 1983, since then practicing Civil Law and
Commercial Law in various courts in Sri Lanka. Vinoba is a Life member of Bar
Association Sri Lanka, member of Branch Association Batticaloa, and president of
Bar Association Batticaloa for the last 6 years. Vinoba is also a member of Rotary
International since 1983 and attended LawAsia conference in Vietnam.

 

Viet Duc Tran

Mr. Viet Duc Tran is an associate of Yulchon based in Hanoi, Vietnam.
Specializing in corporate, finance and alternative dispute resolution, he has been
involved in providing legal services in arbitration for cross-border disputes in



involved in providing legal services in arbitration for cross-border disputes in
relation to construction and international trade under the arbitration rules of
Vietnam International Arbitration Center (VIAC), Korean Commercial Arbitration
Board (KCAB), SIAC, and ICC. Prior to joining Yulchon in 2015, he had
accomplished legal internships with Tilleke & Gibbins (Thailand), Baker &
McKenzie and Allens (Australia). Mr. Tran graduated as the salutatorian of his
class from Diplomatic Academy of Vietnam obtaining a LL.B. in International Law.
He was a scholar of the Prague Summer Mediation Academy in Prague, Czech
Republic and of the International Academy for Arbitration Law in Paris, France.

 

Yunjeong Hwang

Yunjeong Hwang is an attorney at Korean law, who practices primarily in the areas
of Family Law, Labor and Employment and International Transactions. In
particular, Ms. Hwang provides English legal services for expats in Korea and
foreigners in foreign countries involved with Korean legal issues as well as
Koreans. Ms. Hwang has an extensive experience to offer legal counselling to
expats in Korea on a variety of legal issues. Ms. Hwang practices international
divorce suit and provide legal consultation for international couples in Korea. In
order to protect the clients' asset and rights, Ms. Hwang uses various strategies
including negotiation with the other party before lawsuits and preservative measures
such as provisional attachments and injunctions if necessary. She has also actively
involved in establishment of Joint Venture Company invested by foreign investors
offering legal advices and drafting agreements between the parties. Ms. Hwang has
been a member of Young Laywers Special Committee and International Human
Rights Special Committee at Korean Bar association. Ms. Hwang has actively
participated in pro-bono activity. She also has worked as a legal counsel for Legal
Tech Co. Ltd., in Korea. Ms. Hwang Received BA from Sogang University, MA
from Seoul National University, and JD from Sogang Lawschool in Korea.

 

Le Thi Thuong

Ms Le Thi Thuong has nine years of experience working extensively in legal
profession and arbitration. She has extensive experience in working with State
Authorities, working in non-life insurance, corporate and alternative dispute
resolution (ADR) as well as advising on foreign investments and being involved in
numerous company and project establishments in various industry sectors. She is
also a freelancer and has involved in Legal Due Diligence projects, drafting
contracts, advising establishment of a blood plasma donor center and its chain (on-
going) in Vietnam and advising Singaporean regulatory framework on fund and
asset management holding company. She specialises in Commercial and Corporate
Law, Non-life Insurance Law and Business, Labour, Arbitration, Construction
Adjudication, Domain Name Dispute Resolution and Compliance, and Foreign
Investment.

 

Chi Hsiang (Eric) Chang

Mr. Chi Hsiang (Eric) Chang is the Chairman of the International Affairs
Committee of Taiwan Bar Association and also the Managing Partner of Infoshare
Technology Law Office, Southern Taiwan Branch in Kaohsiung. Before he started
his attorney career, Eric was a public servant working as the prosecutor in Tainan
and Kaohsiung for 6 years. He also served as the Board Member of Kaohsiung
American School for the past decade, and the Alternative Counselor of LAWASIA.

 

Ho May Kim

Ho May Kim has an active commercial litigation and arbitration practice in complex
corporate, commercial and fraud cases. She also has a keen interest in mediation and
has successfully mediated a considerable number of matters. She appears regularly
before the High Court of Singapore. May Kim's clients say that she "does not beat
around the bush." A client also commended her written brief for being "highly
persuasive, thoroughly researched and goes to the heart of the dispute." She is a
highly regarded lawyer who is "invaluable in securing a win for a complex
international arbitration matter." May Kim read law at the University of Cambridge
where she earned a B.A. (First Class Honours) and an LL.M (First Class, with a
Commercial law specialisation). She also ranked in the top 5 percent of her cohort
for the Singapore Practical Law Course. Before joining private practice, May Kim
was a Justices' Law Clerk to the Chief Justice, appellate judges and judges of the
Supreme Court of Singapore. She also served as a judicial officer pursuant to her
appointments as a Magistrate and Assistant Registrar of the Supreme Court of
Singapore. May Kim was handpicked to represent NUS at the Phillip C Jessup
International Law Moot Court Competition in Washington, D.C, USA, where the
team reached the quarterfinals out of 500 teams from 80 countries.

 

Wataru Nakajima



Wataru Nakajima

Wataru Nakajima, born in Kanagawa, Japan, studied law at Keio university and
University of Tokyo School of Law, with a Juris Doctor (JD) degree in 2014. In
2015, he finished his apprenticeship at the Legal Training and Research Institute of
the Supreme Court of Japan, and was admitted to the Daiichi Tokyo Bar
Association. Since 2015 he works as a corporate lawyer in the international law
firm Hogan Lovells in Tokyo, in particular in the fields of M&A practice, company
law, commercial law, international contract law as well as employment law, and
automotive and telecommunication regulations.

 

Wayne Lindsay Coochrane

Wayne Cochrane has been a member of the Land Court of Queensland since April
2009. The Court deals with Land Resumption Compensation, Land Valuations,
Mining Leases, Environmental Permits, Compensation for Mining, Gas and
Petroleum leases, Categorisation Appeals, Water Licences, Cultural Heritage and
associated matters. He holds the degrees of Bachelor of Economics and Bachelor of
Education from the University of Queensland, a Master of Science (Science,
Technology and Society) from Griffith University and completed the Bar Board
examination achieving Second Class Honours. His Honour has also completed the
Mediators Course and the Advanced mediators course from Bond University. He
has a particular interest in Alternative Dispute Resolution. Prior to being admitted as
a Barrister to the Supreme Court of Queensland and the High Court of Australia he
was a school teacher and administrator for 17 years. His hobbies include Modern
Australian art, wine, food and cooking, theatre, travel and Rugby Union. He is 68
years old and divorced.

 

Uday Prakash Warunjikar

Uday Prakash Warunjikar is the practicing advocate in the High Court of Judicature
at Bombay for more than 24 years. He has handled more than 13,000 cases in the
High Court & Supreme Court so far in which include public interest litigation cases,
cases on family law, cases under Contract, Tenders, Arbitration and also handled
various issues concerning Noise Pollution, Water Pollution as well as Air Pollution.
He has successfully implemented the provision of Persons with Disability Act 1995
which resulted in to employment of more than 10,000 disabled person in the
Government Employment. He was appointed as Commissioner by the Hon'ble High
Court of Judicature At Bombay to implement Bio-Medical Waste Rules. He has
been invited as a Subject Expert in different Judicial Academies to train the Hon'ble
Judges in India. He is an Ex-elected member of Bar Council of Maharashtra & Goa,
Mumbai (India) a statutory body under Advocates Act, 1961. He is Ex Vice
President of Advocate Association of Western India, Mumbai (India), one of the
oldest Bar Association of India established in 1862. He is also a founder member of
Consumer Court Association, Maharashtra (India) and current President also. He is
a recipient of the Ethical Legal Practitioner Award delivered by Trans Asia
Chambers of Commerce . He is a recipient of award from World's largest voluntary
consumer organization, Mumbai Grahak Panchayat for valuable contribution in
protection and promotion of consumer rights in India. He is also recipient of award
from National Association of Blind, India for giving substantial contribution in
providing employment to the disables in the State of Maharashtra, India. He is
doing research in Pune University on the topic of Gender Justice, Human Rights
and Pre-Concenptional and Pre Natal Diagnostic Technique Act 1994: Critical
Appraisal of Statutory and Judicial Prospective.

 

West Nareth Hib

West Nareth Hib is an attorney registered with the Bar Association of the Kingdom
of Cambodia. He is well verse in the Laws on Commercial Arbitration, Arbitration
Rules established by the National Commercial Arbitration of the Kingdom of
Cambodia and Commercial Laws. West Nareth Hib holds a Master of Technology
Management from USA and a Master of Law in Private Law from the Royal
University of Law and Economics. He has completed the course works for the
Master of Law in Executive Business in Private from the University of Free
Belgium and completed all course works having been administered and trained by
the National Commercial Arbitration Centre of the Kingdom of Cambodia. He is
currently enrolled as a PhD student in the Royal Academy of the Kingdom of
Cambodia pursuing Doctor of Philosophy in Private Law.



 

Sok Vanseka

Sok Vanseka is a Cambodian attorney-at-law graduated from Georgetown
University Law Center in Washington D.C. under the Fulbright Scholarship. She
provides legal services as a lawyer and legal expert to many customers ranging from
public institutions to private investors including the International Monetary Fund
and the National Bank of Cambodia. Moreover, she used to serve as a moot judge
for several national moot competitions in Cambodia. Currently, she is specialized in
business, economic, and financial laws. As well, she used to be a legal consultant
for Defense Support Section at the Extraordinary Chambers in the Courts of
Cambodia in order to protect the defendant's rights during the criminal court
procedure. She has an outstanding academic background as she won many national
and international competitions.

 

Jung Hun KIM

Attorney Jung Hun KIM is a partner of the Antitrust and Competition Team. His
practice focuses on responses to Fair Trade Commission's investigation,
administrative appeal, and claims for damages involving violation of competition
law. As an antitrust lawyer, he has handled domestic/international price-fixing cases
(e.g. price fixing among petrochemical companies and among card companies for
the former cases and CRT and TFT-LCD price fixing for the latter); has advised on
cases involving competition law, such as business combination, unfair trade
activities, and abuse of dominant market position, and involving the laws under the
jurisdiction of the Fair Trade Commission (FTC) such as subcontract law, labeling
and advertising law, and terms and conditions regulation law; and has helped clients
cope with FTC's investigation. He studied competition law of the U.S. and
Japanâ€”he earned an LL.M. degree in competition law from New York University
School of Law and was trained at Mori Hamada & Matsumoto, a law firm in
Japanâ€”and now applies such knowledge to his practice.

 

Sok Sam Oeun

Mr. Sok Sam Oeun was born in September 1955 in section 3, Phnom Penh. At
present he is the Chief Attorney of AMRIN Law and Consultants Group (his private
law firm), an Attorney-at-Law, a member of the Bar Association of the Kingdom of
Cambodia, and law lecturer at many universities (He was first lecturer on Trial
Techniques at PUC and RULE). He wrote many law books both in Khmer and in
English. He was in military service for ten years (1979-1989) and trained as a
Senior Commander in Malaysia (1986). He then worked as a police officer and
became Director of Khmer Police Training School and Khmer Border Prison of
UNBRO in Site II Camp. In 1992 he was appointed by Security Liaison Officer of
UNBRO (United Nations Border Relief Operation) and Manager of the Security
Liaison Office, Site II camp. As a leader of civil society in Cambodia, Mr. Sok has
attended numerous national and international workshops, seminars and conferences.
He is fluent in four languages (Khmer, Thai, French and English) and is well versed
in both the common law and civil law legal systems. He has provided commentary
on several draft of laws to the Cambodian government and parliament. In December
1998 he attended a conference on Election Law in Indonesia as an international
election law expert to comment on the draft election law of Indonesia. Mr. Sok was
the Executive Director of the Cambodian Defenders Project (CDP) for 18 years. At
that time, CDP provided legal service for free of charge to thousands vulnerable
people. He was also the Chairman of the Cambodian Human Rights Action
Committee (a coalition of 21 human rights and legal organizations and
associations), and Chairman of Coalition of Integrity and Social Accountability
(CISA, which is a coalition of 32 NGOs working to fight against corruption). In
1999 and 2002, he was elected as one of representatives of Cambodian NGOs to
attend the Consultative Group meeting between Donors and Royal Government of
Cambodia. In 2005, he has been selected as one of representatives of Civil Society
to join in working group of drafting Law on Anti-Corruption with the Ministry of
Relation between National Assembly and Government. After he had been appointed
as Director of CDP since 1996, CDP got another award "International Human
Rights Award" presented by the Litigation Section of the American Bar Association
in August 2002.

 

Chhaynora Chea



Having backgrounds in three fields of study (computer science, business, and law)
helps Chhaynora a lot to understand things from many perspectives. Before
obtaining a Master of Commerce from Charles Sturt University (Australia),
Chhaynora's first journey of study began with a bachelor degree in Computer
Science from Norton University (Cambodia), followed by a second bachelor degree
in Business from the National Institute of Management (Cambodia). Chhaynora's
third bachelor degree was in Law from Royal University of Law and Economics
(Cambodia). In the legal field, Chhaynora has worked for many different
organizations both public and private sector and involved in banking and insolvency
litigations as well as civil litigation before running his own law firm; with these
experiences help him in dealing with many challenging and interesting issues in the
field. As a lawyer, Chhaynora always believe in "JUSTICE FOR ALL", so there is
huge passion to take on any big or small challenges faced, and fight for the best
interest for the client within the rule of law, especially in litigation.

 

Raquel GarcÃ a-Argudo Mendes

Raquel heads the international department in Colon de Carvajal Abogados (In a
Joint Venture with Grandall Law Firm Madrid). She is specialist in Global Practice,
Inbound investment and head of the China Desk. She helps companies and
individuals to practise investments in Spain, the origin of the investments are
basically Asia, Europe and USA. Our target client is SME, performing a investment
up to 50 millions Euros. She is also a Sinologist, specializing in Chinese language
and culture, from the Universidad Autonoma, Madrid. She fluently speaks 2,500
characters of Mandarin Chinese and has specific experience in the Chinese Market,
to which she has been well-connected in recent years, residing in both Beijing and
Shanghai. She is also a member of the Madrid Bar Association since 2012. Raquel
holds a Bachelor's degree in Law (European University of Madrid), Bachelor's
degree in East Asian Studies (Autonomous University of Madrid), Master in
Marketing (University of California, Berkeley) and MBA, (ICEX).

 

May Lu

May has extensive experience with the Chinese legal framework, especially in the
areas of employment, corporate and contract law. Additionally, she understands the
international commercial practices and has experience in commercial litigation and
labour arbitrations in China. She works closely with multinational companies and
overseas lawyers as well as Chinese companies in advising employment, regulatory
compliance, and foreign direct investment in China matters. May has practiced law
in China for more than 12 years with a leading domestic law firm. However, her
legal knowledge extends far beyond that as she was a teacher in a university
teaching commercial law for three years and continued her masters in Shanghai, at
East China University of Political Science and Law, in Belgium, at Ghent
University, and in United States, at Columbia Law School.

 

Jenny TSIN

Jenny TSIN is the Joint Head of the Employment Practice and a Partner in both the
Commercial & Corporate Disputes Practice and the Corporate Governance &
Compliance Practice. Jenny's dispute resolution experience extends to both litigation
and arbitration, across a wide range of matters including employment law,
direcctors' duties and liabilities, commercial and corporate disputes and regulatory
matters. Jenny is a Vice-Chair of the International Pacific Bar Association's
Employment & Immigration Committee. She is also is a facilitator with the
Singapore Institute of Legal Education. Jenny graduated from the National
University of Singapore and is admitted to the Singapore Bar. Before joining
WongPartnership, Jenny served as State Counsel and Deputy Public Prosecutor with
the Attorney General's Chambers.

 

D.P. Naban

Datuk D.P. Naban is a Senior Partner of Lee Hishammuddin Allen & Gledhill. He
also heads the firm's Tax, GST & Private Client Practice Group. He was called to
the English Bar in 1980 and admitted as an advocate and solicitor of the High Court
of Malaya in 1981. Datuk Naban has been active in civil and commercial litigation
practice for nearly 30 years. He has appeared before the Special Commissioners of
Income Tax and the superior courts for various tax and Customs matters. Legal 500
described Datuk Naban as a "tenacious, and the epitome of a mature, composed and
technically sound legal strategist".Besides tax litigation, Datuk Naban advises
multinational and local enterprises on tax advisory and tax planning matters. He has
extensive litigation experience in other practice areas including defamation,



extensive litigation experience in other practice areas including defamation,
company law, banking and employment law.

 

 

 

Copyright © LAWASIA International Moot 2009. Web Development, Maintenance & Sponsored by TBWA\Creative Juice | Email Us

mailto:lawasiamoots@gmail.com

